

Master of Science Chemistry

Contents / Modules

Module Descriptions	3
Specialisation 1 "Applied Analytical Chemistry"	3
1.1 Applied Analytical Chemistry	
1.2 Trace Analysis I	5
1.3 Trace Analysis II	5
1.4 Radiochemical Analysis	7
Specialisation 2 "Nuclear Chemistry"	9
2.1 Introduction in Nuclear Chemistry	9
2.2 Lab Course Nuclear Chemistry 1	11
2.3 Modern Methods and Applications of Nuclear and Radiochemistry	
2.4 Chemistry and Physics of Actinides and Transactinides	
2.5 Radiopharmaceutical Chemistry	
2.6 Internship at the Nuclear Reactor	
Specialisation 3 "Macromolecular Chemistry"	16
3.1 Modern and Industrial Aspects of Polymer Materials	16
3.2 Practical Course Modern Aspects of Macromolecular Chemistry	18
3.3 Colloid Chemistry and Medical Polymers	19
3.4 Complex (Supra)Molecular Systems and Biopolymers	20
Specialisation 4 "Matter, Materials and Methods"	21
4.1 Biophysical Chemistry	21
4.2 Modern Methods of Physical Chemistry	22
4.3 Condensed Matter	23
4.4 Practical Course Modern Methods of Spectroscopy and Microscopy	24
Specialisation 5 "Molecular Functional Materials"	25
5.1 Electrons in Molecules	25
5.2 Molecular Photochemistry	26
5.3 Supramolecular Catalysis	27
5.4 Advanced Laboratory Course on Functional Molecular Materials	28
Specialisation 6 "Preparative chemistry"	29
6.1 Chemistry of Aromatic / Heterocyclic Compounds	29
6.2 Electrochemistry	31
6.3 Chemistry of Natural Products	32
6.4 Integrated Analytical-Preparative Lab Course	34



6.5 Practical Course on Molecular Synthesis	s 35
Specialisation 7 "Theoretical Chemistry and Co	mputer Chemistry"36
7.1 Principles of Quantum Chemistry	
7.2 Contemporary Topics of Theoretical Ch	emistry
7.3 Practical Computational Chemistry	
7.4 Programming in Quantum Chemistry	
Elective Modules	
Elective Module 32 Inorganic Solid State Ch	nemistry 40
Elective Module 33 Bioinorganic Chemistry	
Elective Module 35 Macromolecular Chem	istry
Elective Module 36 Practical Course Macro	molecular Chemistry 44
Elective Module 37 Biomolecules, Biocataly	vsis and Signal Transfer
Elective Module 38 Metabolic Biochemistry	46
Elective Module 39 Molecular and Cellular	Biochemistry 47
Elective Module 40 Biochemical Methods	
Elective Module 41 Biochemical Working T	echniques
	ecular Biology and Biochemistry52
Compulsory Modules	
43 Research Project	
44 Master Thesis	
Remarks	
Abbreviations	
hormation	available only in German language

Module Descriptions

Specialisation 1 "Applied Analytical Chemistry"

Module 1.1	1.1 App	olied Analytical	Chemistry		[Modul-k	[ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandatory in the specialisation "Advanced Analytical Chemistry" or elective					ctive
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration	1.6					
(according to course plan)	1 Semest	er		-		-
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture " Environmental Analytical Chemistry"	L	2 (1)	М	2	69 h	3
b) Lecture "Tools for Material Analysis"	L	2 (1)	М	2	69 h	3
In order to complete the module, you	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance						
Active participation	According	to § 5 para. 3		3 V		
Coursework				5		
Niodille examination	Usually w and b)	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (3	0 min) on the c	ontents of a)
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e. compet	ences				
 Reproduce principles for the determine identify the fields of application of chemistry, and forensic analysis critically analyze and evaluate an reproduce the basics of quality of understand forensic issues and g relate keywords such as greenhominiaturization of analytical syste to evaluate analytical methods a set trace analytical task to understand the factual knowle evaluate this material 	of analytic nalytical re ontrol ain insigh ouse gases ems to po nd to sele	s, such as materials sults from a chemo t into the basics of f , climate impact, tra ssible analytical me ct and develop suita	analysis, enviro metric point of orensic trace ar ace and ultra-tra thods able instrument	onmental anal view nalysis ace analysis, o al methods ar	lysis and atmos on-site analysis o nd procedures a	or ccording to a
evaluate this material Contents						
a) Fundamentals of environmental an analytical techniques in atmospheric s b) Fundamentals of elemental mass s sources in mass spectrometry, interfa Examples of applications of mass spec analysis.	science, in pectrome ce design,	-situ techniques, ac try, importance of s mass analyzers, de	erosol analysis. ample preparat tectors, calibrat	ion and samp tion and evalu	le introduction ation technique	techniques, io es.
Compulsory entrance requirements						
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod		or the module				
	ination		German or Eng	lish		
Language(s) of instruction and exami						
Language(s) of instruction and exami Weight of the module grade in the ov		le	-	s elective mo	dule: not grade	d

Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Person responsible for the module	UnivProf. Thorsten Hoffmann
Transferability of the module to other degree programs	
Other	

hormation without evarance

	dule 1.2	1.2 Tra	ce Analysis I			[Modul-I	(ennnummer]
Ma	ndatory or elective Module	M in the	M in the specialisation "Advanced Analytical Chemistry" or elective				
Cre	ditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
	dule duration cording to course plan)	1 Semest	ter				
	Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
	ecture "Inorganic Trace and cies Analysis"	L	1 (2)	М	2	69 h	3
b) L	ecture "Organic Trace Analysis"	L	1 (2)	М	2	69 h	3
In o	rder to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Con	npulsory Attendance					X`	0
Acti	ve participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			5	
Cou	rsework						
Mo	dule examination	Usually w and b)	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (3	0 min) on the c	ontents of a)
Qua	lification Goals, learning outcom	ne, compe	tences				
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	students are able to: reproduce principles for the sep identify the main areas of applic species analysis, medical and dia relate keywords such as food sa the methods used evaluate analytical methods and trace analytical task to understand the expertise put this material tents ampling of organic analytes, prec trophoretic separation technique rganic mass spectrometry, ionisa analysis, environmental analysis,	ation of an agnostic ar fety or wa d select an olished in a oncentrati s, bioanal tion techn	nalysis, such as envi nalysis ter contamination, o d develop suitable in nalytical textbooks on techniques, head ytical separation teo iques, mass spectro	ronmental analy doping tests, ge nstrumental me as well as in inte d-space techniq chniques, miniat	ysis, technical netic analysis thods and pro ernational jou ues, gas and li curisation of se	or authenticity cedures accord rnals and to cri quid chromato eparation tech	detection to ding to a set tically evaluate graphy, niques, basics
b) P reso disc ray	analysis, environmental analysis, hysical fundamentals of atomic s blution AAS, atomic emission spec harges, microwave plasmas, lase fluorescence analysis.	pectromet ctrometry	ry, atomic absorptic with flames and place	smas, sample in	troduction tec	hniques, arc a	nd spark
	• • •	mont(s) f	or the module				
and	ommended participation require /or individual courses of the mo	dule					
	guage(s) of instruction and exam			German or Eng			
1	ight of the module grade in the o	overall grad	de	6/66 or 0/66; a		graded	
Free	quency of module offer			Only in the win	ter term		
Rea	sons for compulsory attendance						
neu							
	son responsible for the module			UnivProf. Nico	olas. H. Bings		
Per	son responsible for the module nsferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs	UnivProf. Nico Master of Scier		l Chemistry	

 Module 1.3
 1.3 Trace Analysis II
 [Modul-Kennnummer]

Mandatory or elective Module	Mandatory in specialisation "Advanced Analytical Chemistry" or elective					
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 180 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	L Semester				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Practical course "Trace Analysis II"	APr	2 (1)	М	4	78 h	4
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	Seminar	2 (1)	М	2	39 h	2
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfill the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance	APr, S					0,
Active participation	According	to § 5 para. 3			0	
Coursework					X	
Module examination					5	
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compet	ences				
 course on organic trace analysis and e into the existing knowledge. The stud (chromatography, atomic spectromed) The students are able to: apply advanced analytical-instru statistically evaluate recorded m carry out trace analysis work ind scientifically record, interpret an agree on individual work steps w coordinated manner realise demanding research-rela management) analyse and evaluate current sci independently prepare and press Contents a) Experiments in groups of two on the operation, set-up, column types, ionist (set-up and mode of operation of cormeans of aerosol mass spectrometry samples of different matrices by mea (ICP-OES, ICP-MS) and X-ray spectrose systems of sample introduction. b) Current analytical-chemical topics these given topics and present it with literature are important. 	measurement data dependently and on their own responsibility and present the results of their experiments when working in groups of two, to plan them together and to implement them in a ated experiments in parallel within a time window (self-, time- and resource					
Compulsory entrance requirements						
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod		r the module				
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German or Eng	lish		
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall grac	le	Not graded			

Frequency of module offer	Only in the summer term
Reasons for compulsory attendance	According to HochSchG § 26 para. 2 (7), Practical Course; Practical Course accompanying upper seminar according to § 5 para. 5: Discussion of safety-relevant details of and discussion of practical course experiments.
Person responsible for the module	UnivProf. Nicolas H. Bings
Transferability of the module to other degree programs	Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry
Other	

Module 1.4	1.4 Rad	1.4 Radiochemical Analysis [Modul-Kennnummer]				
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Advanced	Analytical Ch	emistry" or e	lective
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Radiochemical Analysis"	L	1 (2)	м	3	103 <i>,</i> 5 h	4,5
b) Supporting practical exercise to a)	E 1 (2) M 1 34,5 h 1,5					
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance	E					
Active participation	According to § 5 para. 3					
Coursework						
Module examination	Usually written exam (120 min), alternatively oral exam (30 min)					
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compet	tences				
The students are able to:		•				

The students are able to:

- to reproduce the mode of operation of the various detectors for the measurement of α-, β-, γ-radiation and of neutrons and to compare their possible applications
- to select the most suitable measuring method for specific radioanalytical problems and, if necessary, to combine it with other analytical methods
- - to evaluate measured α -, β and γ -spectra independently and to interpret the results
- state what information XPS spectra and XAFS spectra contain and are able to evaluate the measurement data in basic terms

Contents

a) Measurement of nuclear radiation: activity and count rate, gas-filled detectors (ionization chamber, proportional counter, Geiger-Müller counter), scintillation detectors, semiconductor detectors, neutron counters, track detectors, detectors in radiation protection; statistical considerations in radioactivity measurements; special analytical methods: Ultra-trace analysis using neutron activation, β-delayed neutrons and RIMS; surface analysis using XPS, TOF-SIMS, laser SNMS; X-ray absorption spectroscopy (XANES, EXAFS) of radioactive samples using synchrotron radiation.

b) Exercises deepen the material of the lecture; the students learn the evaluation of α -, β - and γ -spectra by means of the program GENIE 2000 and of XPS and XAFS spectra by means of the program packages CasaXPS and EXAFSPAK, respectively.

Compulsory entrance requirements	
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module	
Language(s) of instruction and examination	German or English
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade	6/66 or 0/66; as elective module: not graded
Frequency of module offer	Only in the winter term

Reasons for compulsory attendance	According to HochSchG § 26 para. 2 (7), practical exercise
Person responsible for the module	UnivProf. Tobias Reich
Transferability of the module to other degree programs	
Other	Recommended Literature: Radiation Detection in Handbook of Nuclear Chemistry, vol. 5 (eds. A. Vertés, S. Nagy, Z. Klencsár, R.G. Lovas, and F. Rösch), Springer (2011).
mation	outebarante

Specialisation 2 "Nuclear Chemistry"

Module 2.1	<mark>2.1 Int</mark> i	roduction in Nuc	Iclear Chemistry [Modul-			Kennnummer]	
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato elective	Mandatory in the specialisation "Nuclear Chemistry" (without prior knowledge) or elective					
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints	
a) Lecture "Introduction in Nuclear Chemistry"	L	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	2	69 h	3	
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5	
c) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	1	34,5	1,5	
In order to complete the module, yo	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance	S						
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3					
Coursework				5			
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 mi	in), alternatively	y oral exam (3	0 min)		
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences					
a) history of radioactivity / structure liquid droplet model and shell model transformations, units of radioactivit radioactivity, spontaneous fission / s Annihilation, X-rays, Auger electrons measurement of nuclear radiation: d compound nuclei, heavy ion reaction b) In the exercises, exercise assignme c) Presentations will be given on topi determination; Discovery and proper environment; The tracer principle an application of radionuclides in life sci and operation; Neutron activation ar fusion; Production and properties of Compulsory entrance requirements	I / instabiliti y, natural econdary o / interacti lifferent ty os, high end ents are ca ics that cor rties of the d its applic iences; Num nalysis; Num	ty of nuclei and nucl radionuclides / prim conversions: electro on with matter: pho pes of detectors / ne ergy reactions, induc lculated. mplement the lectur neutron; Discovery cations in chemistry clear medicine diago clear fuel cycle; The	lear transforma magnetic transion otoelectric effectuclear reactions ced fission. re content, e.g of nuclear fission and medicine; I nostics; Biologic Chernobyl and	tion principles tions: α -convers tions, convers t, Compton ef s: Energetics, c : α -/ β -/ γ -spec on; Natural ra Particle accele al radiation ef Fukushima rea	/ mathematica rsion, β-conver ion electrons / fect, pair forma ross section, di trometry; Radio dioactivity in th rators; Product fects; Nuclear r	al relations of rsion, cluster post effects: ation / rect reactions, ometric age e cion and reactor design	
Recommended participation require	ement(s) fo	or the module					
and/or individual courses of the mo							
Language(s) of instruction and examination			German				
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade			6/66 or 0/66; as elective module: not graded				
Frequency of module offer			Every term				
Reasons for compulsory attendance		Seminar according to § 5 para. 5: The learning objectives are based on direct interaction between students. In addition to practical professional competence, important learning objectives are literature research, presentation and discussion skills.					
						presentation	

(Eds.), Handbook of Nuclear Chemistry, Spring 2011	Transferability of the module to other degree programs	Bachelor of Science Biomedical Chemistry, Bachelor of Science Chemistry, Bachelor of Science Geoscience, Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry, Master of Science Physics
Information without suarantee	Other	 JV. Kratz, K. H. Lieser: Nuclear and Radiochemistry, Wiley-VCH, 2013 F. Rösch: Nuclear and Radiochemistry, De Gruyter, 2014 Vértes, S. Nagy, Z. Klencsár, R. G. Lovas, F. Rösc (Eds.), Handbook of Nuclear Chemistry, Springe
hormation		noutebarante
	mation	

Module 2.2	2.2 Lab	Course Nuclear	Chemistry 1		[Modul-H	(ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module		ry in the specialisative wledge) or elective		hemistry" (wi	thout or only w	vith theoretical
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lab Course "Nuclear Chemistry 1"	APr	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	Р	6	72 h	4,5
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	Р	1	34 <i>,</i> 5h	1,5
In order to complete the module, you	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance	APr, S				X	0
Active participation	According	to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework		-				
Module examination	Oral exam	n (30 minutes, not g	raded)		0	
Qualification Goals, learning outcom		-				
 to plan and carry out work processing resource management to organise themselves in small a Contents Production and handling of radioactive equilibrium, interaction of radiation vemission tomography, nuclear reaction behaviour of neptunium. Compulsory entrance requirements 	groups and re prepara vith matte	to work together of tions, measuremen r, gamma spectroso	effectively t of alpha, beta, copy, dosimetry	gamma radia and radiation 1, application	ation, mother-d protection, bas of radioisotope	aughter sics of positron ss, chemical
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod		or the module				
Language(s) of instruction and exami	ination		German			
Weight of the module grade in the or	verall grad	le	Not graded			
Frequency of module offer			Every term			
Reasons for compulsory attendance			In accordance v course; semina accordance wit details of and c	r accompanyi h§5 para. 5:	ng practical cou discussion of sa	urse in afety-relevant
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Tho	rsten Hoffmai	nn	
Transferability of the module to othe	er degree	programs	Bachelor of Scie Science Chemis Master of Scier Science Physics	stry, Bachelor nce Biomedica	of Science Geo	science,
Other			und F • W. St • HG.	ffmann, K. H. Radiochemie, ^v olz: Radioakti Vogt, H. Schu	Lieser: Method VCH 1991 vität, Teubner, Iltz: Grundzüge enschutzes, Har	2005 des

Module 2.3		dern Methods a diochemistry	Ind Applicati	ons of Nucl	ear ^{[Modul-k}	(ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Nuclear C	hemistry" or e	elective	
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Modern Methods and Applications of Nuclear and Radiochemistry"	L	1(2)	М	3	103,5 h	4,5
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	1(2)	М	1	34 <i>,</i> 5 h	1,5
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance					N	
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework						
Module examination	Usually o	ral exam (30 min), a	Iternatively wri	tten exam (120	0 min)	
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	ne, compe	tences				
The students are able to: • reproduce the important metho	ds and ap	olications of moder	n nuclear and ra	diochemistry.		
Contents						
 a) The following areas are treated as radioelements; radioactivity in the lif radioelements in the nuclear reactor radioisotopes in basic research; age of enrichment. b) In the exercises, the material of the deepened through exercises and sho 	e sciences , at particle determinat e lecture "	; nuclear fuel cycle a e accelerators and in ion; physics of ultra Modern Methods a	and environmer n astrophysical icold neutrons;	ntal behaviour processes; app modern metho	of actinides; sy plications of exe ods of isotope	onthesis of otic separation and
Compulsory entrance requirements						
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module	Modules "Intro Course Nuclear			y" and "Lab
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German or Eng	lish		
Weight of the module grade in the c	verall grad	de	6/66 or 0/66; a	is elective mod	dule: not grade	d
Frequency of module offer			Only in the wir	iter term		
Reasons for compulsory attendance						
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Mic	hael Block		
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs	Master of Scier			
Other			Recommended • Vérte	l Literature: es, S. Nagy, Z. I), Handbook o		Lovas, F. Rösch histry, Springer,

Module 2.4		emistry and Phy ctinides	sics of Actini	des and	[Modul-I	Kennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module		ory in the specialisa ge or with theoretic				
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Chemistry and Physics of Actinides and Transactinides"	L	2 (1)	М	3	103,5 h	4,5
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	2 (1)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance						
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			0	
Coursework						
Module examination	Usually o	ral exam (30 min), a	lternatively wri	tten exam (120) min)	
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compe	tences				
 The students are able to: reproduce chemical and physical comprehend the discovery of the 				nesis methods.		
Contents						
 a) The following topics are covered: D chemistry of actinides; aquatic chemi actinides and case studies; organome actinides; nuclear synthesis of the heat atomic properties from laser spectros b) In the exercises the material of the 	stry of plu tallic com aviest eler scopic met	tonium; chemical ir plexes of actinides; nents (particle acce :hods; ion mobilities	iteractions of a electron spectr lerators, separa s; chemistry of t	ctinides in the a of actinides; ators); mass me cransactinides.	environment; magnetic prop easurements; r	speciation of perties of nuclear and
Compulsory entrance requirements						
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the modest the modest set the set of the modest set to be a set of the modest set of the set of		or the module	Modules "Introduction to Nuclear Chemistry" and "Lab Course Nuclear Chemistry 1"			
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German or Eng	glish		
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall grad	de	6/66 or 0/66 (v module: not gr		nowledge: 9/6	6); as elective
Frequency of module offer			Only in the sun	nmer term		
Reasons for compulsory attendance						
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Chr	istoph. Düllma	inn	
Transferability of the module to othe	er degree	programs	Master of Phys	sics		
Other						

Module 2.5	2.5 Rad	liopharmaceutio	cal Chemistry	y	[Modul-I	Kennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	knowled	ory in the specialisa ge or with theoretic ation "Nuclear Cher	cal and practica	l prior knowle	dge) or electiv	e in the
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	2 Semest	ter				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Radiopharmaceutical Chemistry 1"	L	1 (2)	м	2	69h	3
b) Lecture "Radiopharmaceutical Chemistry 2"	L	2 (1)	М	2	69 h	3
In order to complete the module, y	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance				<u>^</u>	\mathbf{A}	
Active participation	Accordin	g to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework						
Module examination	Usually o and b)	ral exam (30 min), a	lternatively wri	tten exam (120	0 min) on the c	contents of a)
Qualification Goals, learning outcor	ne, compe	tences				
have familiarised themselves with the the high importance of interdisciplin Contents The lectures in Radiopharmaceutica - Introduction and basics of RPC - preclinical and clinical imaging - radionuclide production in RP - radiopharmaceutical procedu - properties, production, labelli - RPC in oncology, neurology ar	I Chemistry C: decay mo g technique C: cyclotror res in diagr ng chemist nd other fie	(RPC) are offered a odes, shielding & de s, n, reactor & generat ostics and therapy: ry & application of r lds of application.	of new radiopha s block courses tection. cor, SPECT, PET & e relevant nuclide	over 2 semest over 2 semest ndoradiothera	ers. Contents a	
This module builds on the basic		e of the lecture "Int	roduction to Nu I	iclear Chemistr	ry".	
Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requir and/or individual courses of the mo	ement(s) fo	or the module	Module "Intro	duction to Nuc	lear Chemistry	יון
			German or Eng	glish		
Language(s) of instruction and examination German or English Weight of the module grade in the overall grade 6/66 or 0/66 (without prior known)					nowledge: 9/6	6); as elective
Weight of the module grade in the	weight of the module grade in the overall grade module: not graded					
Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer	overall gra	de		winter term		
		de	a) Only in the v	winter term		
Frequency of module offer		de	a) Only in the v	winter term summer term		
Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance	2		a) Only in the v b) Only in the s	winter term summer term rick Riß	l Chemistry	

	2.6 Inte	ernship at the N	uclear React	or	[Modul-	Kennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato elective	ory in the specialisa	tion "Nuclear C	hemistry" (wi	th prior knowl	edge) or
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Practical Course "Internship at the Nuclear Reactor"	APr	1 o. 2 (1 o. 2)	М	6	117 h	6
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance	APr				×	0
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework						
Module examination	Oral exan	n (30 min), not grad	ed		0	
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compe	tences				
reactor TRIGA Mainz. In the practical experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application	eactor. Sin eam. etron insta	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sit	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is	ion of TRIGA N in small group offered, where	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the studen	with and learn to plan ts are
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio	eactor. Sin eam. otron insta n of partic	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sit le accelerators and	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the	ion of TRIGA N in small group offered, where production of	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the studen	with and learn to plan ts are
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents	eactor. Sin eam. Itron insta n of partic pharmace	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sit le accelerators and uticals for preclinica	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us	ion of TRIGA N in small group offered, where production of se.	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the studen radioactive iso	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes,
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a	eactor. Sin eam. Itron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls	ion of TRIGA M in small group offered, where production of se.	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive iso yn checklist, co ess reactivity n	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements.
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a analysis and gamma spectroscopy will	eactor. Sin eam. Itron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls	ion of TRIGA M in small group offered, where production of se. o and shutdow sed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive isc on checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a analysis and gamma spectroscopy will Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require	eactor. Sin eam. tron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne l be carrie ment(s) fo	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper d out.	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls iments on neut Module "Introo check accordin	ion of TRIGA M in small group offered, where production of se. o and shutdow sed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG of I Course	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive isc n checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr clear Chemistry min. 8 weeks b	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background efore the start
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a analysis and gamma spectroscopy wil Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the moc	eactor. Sin eam. tron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne l be carrie ment(s) fo Jule	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper d out.	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls iments on neutr Module "Introo check accordin of the Practical	ion of TRIGA N in small group offered, where production of se. to and shutdow sed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG of I Course ourse in Nucle	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive isc n checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr clear Chemistry min. 8 weeks b	s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background efore the start
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a analysis and gamma spectroscopy will Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the moot Language(s) of instruction and examination of the sector and the s	eactor. Sin eam. tron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne l be carrie ment(s) fo dule ination	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper d out.	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls iments on neution Module "Introd check accordin of the Practical Module "Lab C	ion of TRIGA N in small group offered, where production of se. to and shutdow sed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG of I Course ourse in Nucle	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive isc n checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr clear Chemistry min. 8 weeks b	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background efore the start
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a analysis and gamma spectroscopy will Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the moot Language(s) of instruction and exami Weight of the module grade in the o	eactor. Sin eam. tron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne l be carrie ment(s) fo dule ination	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper d out.	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls iments on neut Module "Introo check accordin of the Practical Module "Lab C German or Eng	ion of TRIGA N in small group offered, where production of se. to and shutdow sed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG of I Course ourse in Nucle	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive isc n checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr clear Chemistry min. 8 weeks b	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background efore the start
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a analysis and gamma spectroscopy wil Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the moot Language(s) of instruction and exami Weight of the module grade in the or Frequency of module offer	eactor. Sin eam. tron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne l be carrie ment(s) fo dule ination	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper d out.	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls iments on neution Module "Introd check accordin of the Practical Module "Lab C German or Eng Not graded	ion of TRIGA M in small group offered, where production of se. b and shutdow sed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG I Course ourse in Nucle	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive iso yn checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr clear Chemistry min. 8 weeks b ear Chemistry 1	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background efore the start
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a analysis and gamma spectroscopy wil Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the moot Language(s) of instruction and exami Weight of the module grade in the or Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance	eactor. Sin eam. tron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong ne l be carrie ment(s) fo dule ination	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sid le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper d out.	es in the operat are carried out their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls iments on neut Module "Introo check accordin of the Practical Module "Lab C German or Eng Not graded Every term	ion of TRIGA N in small group offered, where production of se. o and shutdow sed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG n I Course ourse in Nucle stish	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive iso yn checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr clear Chemistry min. 8 weeks b ear Chemistry 1	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background efore the start
experiments are carried out on the re and implement work processes as a to In addition, a guided tour of the cyclo introduced to the practical application especially for the production of radio Contents The practical exercises on reactor tec calibration, fuel element measurement Regarding the use of the reactor as a	eactor. Sin eam. tron insta n of partic pharmace hnology a nt, power strong nei l be carrie ment(s) fo sule unation verall grad	ce the experiments lled at the TRIGA sit le accelerators and uticals for preclinica nd physics include: control, running the utron source, exper d out.	es in the operat are carried out te since 2016 is their use in the al and clinical us Reactor start-up e reactor in puls iments on neution Module "Introo check accordin of the Practical Module "Lab C German or Eng Not graded Every term According to H	ion of TRIGA M in small group offered, where production of se. b and shutdow bed mode, exce ron flux measu duction to Nuc g to § 12 AtG f I Course ourse in Nucle glish ochSchG § 26 hardt	Mainz are dealt os, the students eby the student radioactive iso yn checklist, co ess reactivity n urement, neutr clear Chemistry min. 8 weeks b ear Chemistry 1	with and s learn to plan ts are otopes, ntrol rod neasurements. on activation ", Background efore the start

Specialisation 3 "Macromolecular Chemistry"

Module 3.1	3.1 Mo Materi	dern and Indust als	rial Aspects	of Polymer	[Modul-K	(ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Macromo	lecular Chemi	istry" or electiv	e
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture Part 1: "Synthesis and Use of Polymer Materials" Part 2: "Physical Chemistry of Polymeric Materials	L	1 (2)	М	3	103,5 h	4,5
b) Seminar "Modern and Industrial Aspects of Polymer Materials"	S	1 (2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5
In order to complete the module, yo	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance				$\sqrt{\nabla}$		
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3 (usua	ally successful d	elivery of a pr	esentation in th	ne Seminar)
Coursework						
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (3	0 min)	
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences				
 describe central challenges and current research questions of an materials, weak interactions in p describe the rheology of polyme phenomenologically, both quali reproduce the basic characterist Contents Modern methods of polymer synthet Advanced composite mate Responsive and switchable Biomimetic concepts in pol Phase-segregated polymer Polymer nanoparticles and Fundamentals of rheology: viscoelasticity Complex rheological mater Time-temperature superport Rheology of polymer system transition. 	n academic polymer sc ers in the n tatively an tics of the s sis: rials, high j materials lymer scier systems ir self-assen rial propert ssition ms: Reptat in each cas	in ature: For examp ience, self-assembly nelt and solution sta d quantitatively. structure and dynar performance materi nce application, therm abled nanostructure ies ion in melt and solu	le, sequence co , responsive ma ates methodolog nics of polymer ials oplastic elaston es	ntrol, thermo aterials and bi gically, concep ic solutions, go ners	plastic elastome o-inspired mate otually and els, glasses and	ers, composite erial design, crystals.
Compulsory entrance requirements			rystais Glasses			
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module	Module "Macro	omolecular Ch	nemistry"	
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		English			
Weight of the module grade in the c	overall grad	de	6/66 or 0/66; a	s elective mo	dule: not grade	d
Frequency of module offer			Every term			
Reasons for compulsory attendance						
16						

Person responsible for the module	UnivProf. Dr. Andreas Walther
Transferability of the module to other degree programs	Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry
Other	 Recommended Literature: Koltzenburg, Maskos, Nuyken – Polymere: Synthese, Eigenschaften und Anwendungen (Springer) Lechner, Gehrke, Nordmeier – Makromolekulare Chemie (Springer) Rubinstein, Colby – Polymer Physics (Oxford University Press)
hormation	noutebarante

Module 3.2		ctical Course Mo molecular Chem	-	ts of	[Modul-H	(ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Macromo	lecular Chemis	stry" or electiv	e
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Practical Course "Macromolecular Chemistry 2"	APr	1 o. 2 (1 o. 2)	М	6	117 h	6
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance	APr					
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3 (inclu	uding prelimina	ry discussion, J	protocols)	
Coursework				5	0	
Module examination						
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compe	tences				
 to analyse and evaluate the experiments. analyse and evaluate the cuto realise demanding experiments in 	ırrent liter	ature	\mathbf{O}	iew in prepara	tion for the giv	ren
Contents						
According to the previous knowledge Experiments on polymer synthesis (st polymerisation, copolymerisation, po Furthermore practical experiments of solution), determination of thermal a polymerisation, DNA nanoscience sys	ep growth lymerisati n typical p nd mecha	n, chain growth): Ra on in heterophase, hysical properties o nical properties of p	dical polymerisa networks. f polymers (solu	ation, polycono	lensation, livin lar weights, co	g/controlled
Compulsory entrance requirements						
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and (or individual courses of the module						
		or the module	Module "Macr	omolecular Ch	emistry"	
Recommended participation require	lule	or the module	Module "Macr English	omolecular Ch	emistry"	
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod	lule ination			omolecular Ch	emistry"	
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod Language(s) of instruction and exam	lule ination		English	omolecular Ch	emistry"	
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the o	lule ination		English Not graded			ctical Course
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the o Frequency of module offer	lule ination		English Not graded Every term	ochSchG § 26	Para. 2 (7), Pra	ctical Course
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the o Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance	lule ination verall grad	de	English Not graded Every term According to H	ochSchG § 26 Andreas Walth	Para. 2 (7), Pra ner	ctical Course

Module 3.3	3.3 Col	loid Chemistry a	nd Medical	Polymers	[Modul-K	(ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Macromo	lecular Chemi	stry" or electiv	e
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Colloid Chemistry"	L	1 (2)	М	2	69 h	3
 b) Lecture "Medically relevant polymers" 	L	1 (2)	М	2	69 h	3
In order to complete the module,	you have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance					5	
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework				5	0	
Module examination	b) Usually	v written exam (60 n v written exam (60 r ns must be passed,	nin), alternative	ly oral exam (30 min).	c mean of both
Qualification Goals, learning outco	me, compe	tences				
 An in-depth insight into the product medical applications is provided. The students are able to: reproduce and explain method discuss colloidal systems with work out and reproduce synth 	ds for the inv regard to th	vestigation of nanos eir characteristic tin	tructures and (ne, length and e	polymer) surfa energy scales,	ices,	
Contents						
 a) Interfacial and colloid chemistry with different properties for differe b) Synthesis methods for materials biodegradation of polymeric mater (aliphatic polyesters, polyethylene and vaccines; artificial extracellular 	ent application for use in m ials; biocom glycol, silico matrix mate	ons, characterisation edicine, implants for patibility and biode nes, polypeptides an	n. Ir dental applica gradability of po	itions or as pro plymer classes	ostheses; basic for medical ap	principles of plications
Compulsory entrance requirement						
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module					emistry"	
and/or individual courses of the m	loaule					
			German or Eng	lish		
and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa	mination	de	German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a		dule: not grade	d
and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa	mination	de	-	s elective mod	dule: not grade	d
and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer	mination overall gra	de	6/66 or 0/66; a	s elective mod	lule: not grade	d
and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the	mination overall grad	de	6/66 or 0/66; a	s elective moo ter term	dule: not grade	d
and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendanc	mination overall grad		6/66 or 0/66; a Only in the win	is elective moo iter term Holger Frey		d

Module 3.4	3.4 Cor Biopoly	nplex (Supra)Mo /mers	olecular Syst	ems and	[Modul-K	(ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Macromo	lecular Chemi	stry" or electiv	e
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18		<i>"</i>			-
Module duration						
(according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Complex (Supra)Molecular Systems"	L	2 (1)	М	2	69 h	3
b) Lecture "Biopolymers"	L	2 (1)	М	2	69 h	3
In order to complete the module, yo	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance						
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3		-	0	
Coursework						
Module examination	b) Usually	v written exam (60 n v written exam (60 r ns must be passed,	nin), alternative	ely oral exam (30 min).	c mean of both
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences				
 The students are able to: evaluate biologically relevant point of the systems, understand and apply recognition of the systems, understand and reproduce biologically recognition of the system of the syste	on motifs, ogical and o -equilibriu	weak interactions a chemical reaction no m systems.	nd organisation etworks and the	al principles in eir dynamics.	natural and sy	
Contents						
 a) Supramolecular Chemistry and Su Networks and Systems; Non-equilibr Adaptive and Interactive Materials. b) Polysaccharides (cellulose and der polyisoprenoids and natural rubber); RNA); Proteins and scleroproteins (cellulose) 	rium States rivatives, ch ; Nanocellu ollagen, ke	; Chemical Reaction nitin, starch, glycoge lose/nanochitin/ba	Networks, Dyn en); Lignins; Poly cterial cellulose	amic DNA Nan yesters (polyhy ; Polynucleotic	oscience, Dissi vdroxyalkanoat des in materials	pative, es), s context (DNA,
Compulsory entrance requirements						
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module	Module "Macro	omolecular Ch	emistry"	
				rlich		
Language(s) of instruction and exam	nination		German or Eng	,11311		
Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the o		de	German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a		lule: not grade	d
		de	-	is elective mod	lule: not gradeo	d
Weight of the module grade in the of Frequency of module offer	overall grad	de	6/66 or 0/66; a	is elective mod	lule: not graded	d
Weight of the module grade in the o	overall grad	de	6/66 or 0/66; a	as elective moo	lule: not graded	d
Weight of the module grade in the of Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance	overall grad		6/66 or 0/66; a Only in the sun	nmer term Pol Besenius		d

Specialisation 4 "Matter, Materials and Methods"

	4.1 Bio	physical Chemis	stry		[Modul-I	Kennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Matter, M	laterials and N	Aethods" or el	ective
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Biophysical Chemistry"	L	2 (1)	М	2	69 h	3
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	2 (1)	М	2	69 h	3
In order to complete the module, ye	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance						
Active participation	Accordin	g to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework						
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternativel	y oral exam (30) min)	
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences				
After successful completion of the m biological processes as well as be far			n understandin	g of the physic		ndamentals of
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical metl	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics ind	al-chemical fu hysical chemis stions in order clude:	ndamentals of try from these to successfully
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in men Raman sca	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemio	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys	al-chemical fu hysical chemis stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical meth Membrane transport, phase transition motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process.	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in men Raman sca from the a	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemio	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys	al-chemical fu hysical chemis stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical metl Membrane transport, phase transitio motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process. b) In-depth or supplementary topics	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in mem Raman sca from the a ement(s) fo	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn rea of the lecture w	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemio	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys	al-chemical fu hysical chemis stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical metl Membrane transport, phase transition motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process. b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in mem Raman sca from the a ement(s) for idule	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn rea of the lecture w	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemio	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics ind equations and cal bonds, phys ercises and app	al-chemical fu hysical chemis stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical meth Membrane transport, phase transition motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process. b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo Language(s) of instruction and exam	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in mem Raman sca from the a ement(s) fo dule hination	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn rea of the lecture w or the module	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemic rith practical exc	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys ercises and app	al-chemical fu hysical chemist stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical olications.	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular parameters in
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical meth Membrane transport, phase transition motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process. b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo Language(s) of instruction and exan Weight of the module grade in the co	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in mem Raman sca from the a ement(s) fo dule hination	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn rea of the lecture w or the module	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemic rith practical exc German or Eng	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys ercises and app fish is elective mod	al-chemical fu hysical chemist stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical olications.	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular parameters in
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical meth Membrane transport, phase transition motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process. b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo Language(s) of instruction and exan Weight of the module grade in the co	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in mem Raman sca from the a ement(s) fe dule hination overall gra	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn rea of the lecture w or the module	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemic rith practical exc German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys ercises and app fish is elective mod	al-chemical fu hysical chemist stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical olications.	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular parameters in
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical meth Membrane transport, phase transition motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process. b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the of Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in mem Raman sca from the a ement(s) fe dule hination overall gra	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their abranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn rea of the lecture w or the module	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemic rith practical exc German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys ercises and app fish is elective mod	al-chemical fu hysical chemist stions in order clude: dynamics in c sical-chemical olications.	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular parameters in
biological processes as well as be far fields. The students should be able to get to the bottom of unknown phene Contents a) Basics of modern biophysical meth Membrane transport, phase transition motors, single molecule techniques, the drug discovery process. b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the of Frequency of module offer	niliar with o select the omena. hods with e ons in mem Raman sca from the a ement(s) fe dule nination overall gra	modern molecular of e appropriate metho examples from their obranes, nanopartic attering, thermodyn rea of the lecture w or the module	n understandin characterisation ods for new exp field of applica le sensors, rate amics of chemic rith practical exc German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a Only in the sur	g of the physic methods of p erimental que tion. Topics in equations and cal bonds, phys ercises and app dish is elective moo	al-chemical fu hysical chemist stions in order dynamics in c sical-chemical olications.	ndamentals of try from these to successfully ells, molecular parameters in

Module 4.2	4.2 Mo	dern Methods o	of Physical Ch	nemistry	[Modul-k	(ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Matter, N	laterials and N	/lethods" or el	ective
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semes	ter				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Modern Methods of Physical Chemistry"	L	1 o. 2 (1 o. 2)	Р	3	103,5h	4,5
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	1 o. 2 (1 o. 2)	Р	1	34,5 h	1,5
In order to complete the module, y	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance					5	
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework				5	0	
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (3) min)	
Qualification Goals, learning outco	me, compe	tences				
molecular characterisation methods application. The students should be the corresponding measurement da	able to sele	ect the appropriate	methods for dif	ferent experin	nental question	
Contents						
 a) Basics of modern microscopic me Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the o b) In-depth or supplementary topics 	ods (confoo molecular s he analysis characterisa	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. sin of dynamic process ation of molecular p	ning probe mice ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interact I parameters (on microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR)	
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the distance 	ods (confoc molecular s he analysis characteris s from the l	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. sin of dynamic process ation of molecular p	ning probe mice ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interact I parameters (on microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR)	
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the o b) In-depth or supplementary topics 	ods (confoc molecular s he analysis characteris from the l s ement(s) fo	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. si of dynamic process ation of molecular p ecture area with pra	ning probe mice ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interact I parameters (on microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR)	
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the obj In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requirements 	ods (confoo molecular s he analysis characterisa from the l s ement(s) fo odule	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. si of dynamic process ation of molecular p ecture area with pra	ning probe mice ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interac l parameters (and applicatic	on microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR)	
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the object b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requires and/or individual courses of the model 	ods (confoo molecular s he analysis characterisa from the l s ement(s) fo odule nination	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. si of dynamic process ation of molecular p ecture area with pra or the module	ning probe mici ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica actical exercises	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interac l parameters (and applicatio	ron microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR) ons).
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the o b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requirements And/or individual courses of the model 	ods (confoo molecular s he analysis characterisa from the l s ement(s) fo odule nination	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. si of dynamic process ation of molecular p ecture area with pra or the module	ning probe mici ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica actical exercises German or Eng	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interac l parameters (and applicatio	ron microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR) ons).
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the o b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requirements Language(s) of instruction and exar Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer 	ods (confoo molecular s he analysis characterisa from the l s ement(s) fo odule nination overall gra	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. si of dynamic process ation of molecular p ecture area with pra or the module	ning probe mici ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica actical exercises German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interac l parameters (and applicatio	ron microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR) ons).
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the o b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requirements Language(s) of instruction and exar Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer 	ods (confoo molecular s he analysis characterisa from the l s ement(s) fo odule nination overall gra	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. si of dynamic process ation of molecular p ecture area with pra or the module	ning probe mici ngle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica actical exercises German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interact l parameters (and applicatio	ron microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR) ons).
 Imaging microscopy meth Current topics in modern Microscopy methods for t Modern methods for the objoint b) In-depth or supplementary topics Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requirand/or individual courses of the module grade in the Language(s) of instruction and exar Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance 	ods (confoo molecular s he analysis characterisa from the lis rement(s) fo odule nination overall gra	al microscopy, scan pectroscopy, e.g. si of dynamic process ation of molecular p ecture area with pra or the module	ning probe micingle molecule s es and intermol hysico-chemica actical exercises German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a Every term	roscopy, electr pectroscopy Fl ecular interact l parameters (and application dish is elective moon erald Hinze	ron microscopy RET tions (FRAP) NanoSPR) ons).

Module 4.3	4.3 Cor	ndensed Matter	[Modul-I	Kennnummer]		
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Matter, N	Naterials and N	Aethods" or el	ective
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Creditpoints				
a) Lecture "Condensed Matter"	L	1 (2)	М	2	69 h	3
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 (2)	М	2	69 h	3
In order to complete the module, yo	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance					X	
Active participation						
Coursework					2	
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternativel	y oral exam (30	0 min)	
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences				
carrying out a Master's thesis in this Contents a) Fundamentals of hard and soft cor characteristic properties of crystallin magnetic order; relaxation dynamics form via an e-learning platform. b) In the accompanying seminar, the	ndensed m e-hard as v ; energy st contents o	natter; intermolecula well as amorphous- orage capacity and of the digital lecture	soft matter; sca dissipation, visc are deepened	ttering from co coelasticity. Th	omplex matter; ne lecture is off	electronic and ered in digital
and learning forms (here: inverted cl		nd just-in-time teac	ning).			
Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require		or the module				
and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module				
Language(s) of instruction and exam	nination		English			
Weight of the module grade in the o	overall gra	de	6/66 or 0/66; a	as elective mod	lule: not grade	d
Frequency of module offer			Only in the wir	nter term		
Reasons for compulsory attendance						
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Sebastian Seif	fert	
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs				r and Materials
Other	-		The module co one about soft Kläui (FB08), th	nsists of two s matter. The fi	ections, on abo rst one is taug	out hard and ht by Prof. M.

		ctical Course Moscopy and Micr	[Modul-Kennnummer					
Mandatory or elective Module	-	ory in the specialisa		1aterials and N	vethods" or ele	ective		
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18							
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semes	1 Semester						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints		
a) Practical Course "Modern Methods of Spectroscopy and Microscopy"	APr	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	м	3	103,5 h	4,5		
b) Supporting seminar to a)	S	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5		
In order to complete the module,	you have to	fulfil the following	requirements:					
Compulsory Attendance	APr				0			
Active participation	Accordin	g to § 5 para. 3						
Coursework				10				
Module examination								
Qualification Goals, learning outco	ome, compe	tences						
scientific investigation results in w	riting.	e themselves in sma	all groups, coord	dinate work pr		mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussio Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the • time-resolved fluorescen • confocal fluorescence mi • scanning tunneling micro • light microscopy • transmission electron mi • Synthesis of CdSe nanoor • FRAP (fluorescence recov Topics for the oral presentation are	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of expu- tice and elect icroscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching)	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan	ocesses and su presentation o cally assessed. nples include	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussio Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the • time-resolved fluorescence • confocal fluorescence mi • scanning tunneling micro • light microscopy • transmission electron mi • Synthesis of CdSe nanoce • FRAP (fluorescence reco Topics for the oral presentation are	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of exp ice and elect icroscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan	ocesses and su presentation o cally assessed. nples include	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussio Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the • time-resolved fluorescence • confocal fluorescence mi • scanning tunneling micro • light microscopy • transmission electron mi • Synthesis of CdSe nanoor • FRAP (fluorescence recov Topics for the oral presentation are	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of exp icce and elect icroscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts irement(s) fi	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan	ocesses and su presentation o cally assessed. nples include	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussion Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the • time-resolved fluorescence mi • confocal fluorescence mi • scanning tunneling micro • light microscopy • transmission electron mi • Synthesis of CdSe nanoce • FRAP (fluorescence reco Topics for the oral presentation are Compulsory entrance requiremen Recommended participation requi	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of exp ice and elect icroscopy an oscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts irement(s) fin nodule	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan	ocesses and su presentation o cally assessed. nples include	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussion Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the e time-resolved fluorescene confocal fluorescence mi e scanning tunneling micro light microscopy transmission electron mi Synthesis of CdSe nanoor FRAP (fluorescence reco Topics for the oral presentation and Compulsory entrance requiremen Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the m	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of expl ice and elect icroscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts irement(s) fr nodule amination	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi or the module	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan	ocesses and su presentation o cally assessed. nples include	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussio Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the • time-resolved fluorescence • confocal fluorescence mi • scanning tunneling micro • light microscopy • transmission electron mi • Synthesis of CdSe nanocr • FRAP (fluorescence reco Topics for the oral presentation are Compulsory entrance requiremen Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the m	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of expl ice and elect icroscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts irement(s) fr nodule amination	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi or the module	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy cal experiments German or Eng	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan	ocesses and su presentation o cally assessed. nples include	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussio Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the • time-resolved fluorescence • confocal fluorescence mi • scanning tunneling micro • light microscopy • transmission electron mi • Synthesis of CdSe nanoce • FRAP (fluorescence reco Topics for the oral presentation are Compulsory entrance requiremen Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of exp ice and elect icroscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts irement(s) fr nodule amination e overall gra	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi or the module	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy cal experiments German or Eng Not graded	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan	ocesses and su presentation of cally assessed. nples include reas.	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussion Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the e time-resolved fluorescene confocal fluorescence mi e scanning tunneling micro light microscopy transmission electron mi Synthesis of CdSe nanoor FRAP (fluorescence reco Topics for the oral presentation and Compulsory entrance requiremen Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th field of exp ice and elect icroscopy croscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts irement(s) fr nodule amination e overall gra	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi or the module	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy cal experiments German or Eng Not graded Every term	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan and related a glish ochSchG § 26	ocesses and su presentation of cally assessed. nples include reas.	mmarise the		
scientific investigation results in wi b) The students can independently to scientific standards. In discussion Contents 6-8 practical experiments from the e time-resolved fluorescene mi e confocal fluorescence mi e scanning tunneling micro light microscopy transmission electron mi Synthesis of CdSe nanoor FRAP (fluorescence reco Topics for the oral presentation and Compulsory entrance requiremen Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendan	riting. familiarise t n rounds, th efield of exp icce and elect icroscopy croscopy croscopy ystals very after ph e chosen fro ts irement(s) for nodule amination e overall gra	hemselves with a gi eir own and other p erimental physical c ronic energy transfe d single molecule m otobleaching) m the field of practi or the module de	all groups, coord ven topic and p eople's present hemistry are ca er icroscopy cal experiments German or Eng Not graded Every term According to H	dinate work pr repare an oral ations are criti rried out. Exan and related a dish cochSchG § 26 rerald Hinze	ocesses and su presentation of cally assessed. nples include reas.	mmarise the		

Specialisation 5 "Molecular Functional Materials"

	5.1 Ele	ctrons in Molecu	[Modul-	[Modul-Kennnummer]			
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Molecula	r Functional M	laterials" or el	ective	
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration	1 Semest	or					
(according to course plan)	I Jemes		1				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints		
a) Lecture "Electrons in Molecules"	L	1 (2)	М	3	103,5 h	4,5	
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	E 1 (2) M 1 34,5 h					
In order to complete the module, ye	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance							
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			N		
Coursework							
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternativel	y oral exam (3	0 min)		
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences					
		own tasks, en tonics and conte	nts within the s	ubject and wit	h related sub-	disciplines	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: 	inks betwe of the signi- cules or co bio-inorga Electron t	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity	molecular system more parama bounds, single in extended s	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity	molecular system more parama bounds, single in extended s	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd Compulsory entrance requirements 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co h bio-inorga Electron t uction to n	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity	molecular system more parama bounds, single in extended s	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n ement(s) fo	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity	molecular system more parama bounds, single in extended s	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n ement(s) for dule	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity	molecular syst more parama bounds, single in extended s efficient data p	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the more 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n ement(s) fo dule hination	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic or the module	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity s for resource-e German or Eng	molecular syst more parama bounds, single in extended s efficient data p	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic rocessing.	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical ation examples	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the organic 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n ement(s) fo dule hination	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic or the module	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity s for resource-e	molecular system r more parama pounds, single r in extended s efficient data p glish	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic rocessing.	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical ation examples	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mon Language(s) of instruction and examples 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n ement(s) fo dule hination overall grad	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic or the module	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity s for resource-e German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	molecular system r more parama pounds, single r in extended s efficient data p glish	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic rocessing.	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical ation examples	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the module Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the of Frequency of module offer 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n ement(s) fo dule hination overall grad	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic or the module	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity s for resource-e German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	molecular system r more parama bounds, single r in extended s efficient data p glish as elective moo nter term	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic rocessing.	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical ation examples	
 can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Magnetic properties of organic mole concepts, application examples from properties of molecular compounds: from bio-inorganic chemistry. Introd Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the molecular Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the of Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance 	inks betwe of the signi cules or co bio-inorga Electron t uction to n ement(s) fo dule nination overall grad	en topics and conte ficance of the electr ordination compou anic chemistry, spin ransfer in discrete a nolecular spintronic or the module	on structure of nds with one or crossover comp nd conductivity s for resource-e German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a Only in the wir	molecular system more parama bounds, single in extended s efficient data p glish as elective moo hter term Eva Rentschle	tems in the nat gnetic centres molecule mag ystems. Applic rocessing. dule: not grade	tural sciences. . Basic nets. Electrical ation examples	

	5.2 Mo	lecular Photoch	[Modul-H	[Modul-Kennnummer]			
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	Mandatory in the specialisation "Molecular functional Materials" or e					
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Self Study	Creditpoint			
a) Lecture "Molecular Photochemistry"	L	1 (2)	м	3	103,5 h	4,5	
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	1 (2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5	
In order to complete the module,	you have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance					5		
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3					
Coursework				5	0		
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (30) min)		
Qualification Goals, learning outco	me, compe	tences					
 can establish connections and are able to transfer the conter gain a comprehensive overview concepts and trends in current 	nts they have w of the cro	e learned to unfami	liar tasks,	-			
	t rescaren.		•				
Contents							
Contents Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optic photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p	cal spectroso bes, supram	copy, photocatalysis nolecular photochem	, solar energy c nistry, organic p	onversion, nat	ural and artific	ial	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optic photosynthesis, photochemical pro	cal spectroso bes, supram hotochemis	copy, photocatalysis nolecular photochem	, solar energy c nistry, organic p	onversion, nat	ural and artific	ial	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optic photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p	cal spectroso bes, supram hotochemis s rement(s) fo	copy, photocatalysis nolecular photochen try in biological syst	, solar energy c nistry, organic p	onversion, nat	ural and artific	ial	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optic photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requi and/or individual courses of the m	cal spectroso ibes, supram hotochemis is rement(s) fo iodule	copy, photocatalysis nolecular photochen try in biological syst	, solar energy c nistry, organic p	onversion, nat	ural and artific	ial	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optio photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requi and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa	cal spectroso bes, supram hotochemis ss rement(s) fo odule mination	copy, photocatalysis holecular photochen try in biological syst	, solar energy c nistry, organic p ems.	onversion, nat hotoreactions lish	ural and artific	ial s,	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optic photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requi and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the	cal spectroso bes, supram hotochemis ss rement(s) fo odule mination	copy, photocatalysis holecular photochen try in biological syst	, solar energy c nistry, organic p ems. German or Eng	onversion, nat hotoreactions lish s elective moc	ural and artific	ial s,	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optio photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requi and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer	cal spectroso bes, supram hotochemis ss rement(s) fo odule mination overall grad	copy, photocatalysis holecular photochen try in biological syst	, solar energy c nistry, organic p ems. German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	onversion, nat hotoreactions lish s elective moc	ural and artific	ial s,	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optio photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requi	cal spectroso bes, supram hotochemis s rement(s) fo odule mination overall grad	copy, photocatalysis holecular photochen try in biological syst	, solar energy c nistry, organic p ems. German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	onversion, nat hotoreactions lish s elective moc ter term	ural and artific	ial s,	
Electron transfer, fundamentals of chromophores, photokinetics, optic photosynthesis, photochemical pro rearrangements, fragmentations, p Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requi and/or individual courses of the m Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance	cal spectroso bes, supram hotochemis is rement(s) fo odule mination overall grad	copy, photocatalysis holecular photochen try in biological syst	, solar energy c nistry, organic p ems. German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a Only in the win	onversion, nat hotoreactions lish is elective moo iter term Katja Heinze	ural and artific , isomerisation lule: not grade	ial s,	

Module 5.3	5.3 Sup	oramolecular Ca	[Modul-I	[Modul-Kennnummer]			
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	Mandatory in the specialisation "Molecular functional Materials" or elective					
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoint	
a) Lecture "Supramolecular Catalysis"	L	2 (1)	м	3	103,5 h	4,5	
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	2 (1)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5	
In order to complete the module,	, you have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance					5		
Active participation	Accordin	g to § 5 para. 3					
Coursework				5	0		
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (30) min)		
Qualification Goals, learning outo	come, compe	tences					
can transfer the learned cont Contents Use of supramolecular interaction and light-driven catalyses are disc interactions and resulting catalyti	ns as control p sussed with er	arameters to contro					
confinement, inhibition and feedb	oack loops, an	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are	ncluding enantion discussed. For h	oselective cata eterogeneous	lysis, catalysis	lecular under spatial	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s	oack loops, an olids, e.g. me	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are	ncluding enantion discussed. For h	oselective cata eterogeneous	lysis, catalysis	lecular under spatial	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requirement and/or individual courses of the s	oack loops, an olids, e.g. me nts uirement(s) fo	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are tal organic framewo	ncluding enantion discussed. For h	oselective cata eterogeneous	lysis, catalysis	lecular under spatial	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s Compulsory entrance requiremen Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the	oack loops, an olids, e.g. me nts uirement(s) fo module	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are tal organic framewo	ncluding enantion discussed. For h	oselective cata leterogeneous discussed.	lysis, catalysis	lecular under spatial	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requirement and/or individual courses of the internation and extended to the second	oack loops, an olids, e.g. me nts uirement(s) fo module camination	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are tal organic framewo or the module	ncluding enanti discussed. For h orks (MOFs) are	oselective cata eterogeneous discussed.	lysis, catalysis systems, supr	lecular under spatial amolecular	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the Language(s) of instruction and ex Weight of the module grade in th	oack loops, an olids, e.g. me nts uirement(s) fo module camination	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are tal organic framewo or the module	ncluding enanti discussed. For h orks (MOFs) are German or Eng	oselective cata leterogeneous discussed. lish s elective moc	lysis, catalysis systems, supr	lecular under spatial amolecular	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requirement and/or individual courses of the inter- Language(s) of instruction and ex Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer	oack loops, an olids, e.g. me nts uirement(s) fo module camination ne overall grad	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are tal organic framewo or the module	ncluding enanti discussed. For h orks (MOFs) are German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	oselective cata leterogeneous discussed. lish s elective moc	lysis, catalysis systems, supr	lecular under spatial amolecular	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requ and/or individual courses of the in Language(s) of instruction and ex Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendar	ack loops, an olids, e.g. me nts uirement(s) fo module camination ne overall grad	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are tal organic framewo or the module	ncluding enanti discussed. For h orks (MOFs) are German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a	oselective cata leterogeneous discussed. lish s elective moo nmer term	lysis, catalysis systems, supr	lecular under spatial amolecular	
confinement, inhibition and feedb effects in colloids, polymers and s Compulsory entrance requirement Recommended participation requ	ack loops, an olids, e.g. me nts uirement(s) fo module camination ne overall grad	alysis mechanisms in d autocatalysis are tal organic framewo or the module de	ncluding enanti discussed. For h orks (MOFs) are German or Eng 6/66 or 0/66; a Only in the sun	oselective cata eterogeneous discussed. lish is elective moc nmer term Carsten Streb	lysis, catalysis systems, supri	lecular under spatial amolecular	

Module 5.4	5.4 Advanced Laboratory Course on Functional Molecular Materials					Kennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Molecula	r Functional M	aterials" or el	ective
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints	
a) Lab Course "Functional Molecular Materials"	APr	2 (1)	М	9	40,5 h	4,5
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	2 (1)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance	APr, S					
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3		5	0	
Coursework						
Module examination						
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e. compe	tences				
 and assess the success are proficient in the theoretical to the rules of good scientific pr. are able to handle hazardous su environmental regulations. 	actice	(\bigcirc			
Contents						
Conducting experiments to elaborate and analytical methods, e.g. investiga experiments, determination of turno experimental results with theoretical	ntion of ele ver curves	ectronic and magnet of catalyses or pho	tic properties, l	uminescence o	r time-resolve	d spectroscopic
Compulsory entrance requirements						
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module	Modules "Mole Catalysis" and			oramolecular
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German or Eng	glish		
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall grad	de	Not graded			
Frequency of module offer			Only in the sur	nmer term		
Reasons for compulsory attendance According to HochSch Practical Course according to § 5 para. 5: discussion of practical					ng upper semin afety-relevant	nar according
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Carsten Streb		
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs	Master of Scie	nce Biomedica	Chamistry	
•			iviaster of scien	lice bioineuica	remistry	

Specialisation 6 "Preparative chemistry"

Module 6.1	6.1 Chemistry of Aromatic / Heterocyclic Compounds					[Modul-Kennnummer]		
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisa	tion "Preparati	ve Chemistry"	or elective			
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 180 h							
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints		
a) Lecture "Aromatics / Heterocycles"	L	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	2	69 h	3		
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5		
c) Seminar "Practical Seminar"	S	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5		
In order to complete the module,	you have to	fulfil the following	requirements:					
Compulsory Attendance	S							
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3						
Coursework				\sim				
Module examination	Usually w and b)	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternativel	y oral exam (3	0 min) on the c	ontents of a)		
Qualification Goals, learning outco	me, compe	tences						
 a) and b) The students should work (aromatics/heterocycles) and acqui students are then able to, reproduce in-depth specialist concepts and methods from the to work out and deepen contered 	re in-depth knowledge f nese fields a	knowledge of the cl rom the field of aro nd classify them wit	hemistry of the matics and hete h regard to the	classes of sub erocyclic chem ir significance.	stances dealt w istry, describe r	ith. The		

- to establish connections and links between topics and contents from the field of aromatics and heterocyclic chemistry within the subject and with related subject areas.
- to transfer the learned lecture contents to unknown tasks
- to identify problems in the development of synthesis strategies and in the answering of complex questions, to work out possible solutions independently by linking the acquired knowledge with their own ideas and to evaluate them critically
- present their results in a comprehensible way and in scientifically correct terminology and defend them in discussions
- to critically question and evaluate the solution strategies developed.

c) The specialisation unit serves individual specialisation and personal profile building in preparation for later independent research. The students are able to

- work independently on research-related topics in preparative organic chemistry,
- develop their preparative skills independently
- to analyse the results of independent literature research.
- to extend their methodological knowledge by implementing new apparatus and analytical procedures,
- to work out and plan their experiments and to implement them independently,
- to debate with their supervisors how to carry out the experiments and to correct them,
- to work out solutions when dealing with scientific problems,
- assess the safety aspects of chemicals and experiments and take appropriate action,
- to develop their English language skills through English language literature and supervisors,
- to plan tasks together in a team and to carry out preliminary work,
- to work responsibly in a team and to deal with hazardous substances, to analyse and correct experimental results on the basis of theoretical knowledge through technical literature
- assess and optimise the results of the experiments.

Contents

nes, non-alternating systems, PAHs, methods of preparation			
sical properties (solubility, pKs, dipole moments,)			
teroatoms, medium rings with up to four heteroatoms, seven			
oduction as well as specific reactivity.			
nce.			
ansfer exercises.			
on types and reaction mechanisms.			
German or English			
6/66 or 0/66; as elective module: not graded			
Every term			
Seminar according to § 5 para. 5: The learning objectives			
are based on direct interaction between students. In			
addition to practical professional competence, importa			
learning objectives are literature research, presentation and leading discussions.			
N.N.			
Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry			
Recommended Literature:			
 Gilchrist: Heterocyclenchemie, Joule/Mills: 			
Heterocyclic Chemistry, Brückner:			
Reaktionsmechanismen			

Module 6.2	6.2 Ele	ctrochemistry	[Modul-H	[Modul-Kennnummer]				
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisat	tion "Preparativ	ve Chemistry"	or elective			
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h						
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term Mandatory/ Contact Type Winter term elective Time (SWH) (Summer term) Self Study						
a) Lecture "Electrochemistry"	L	2 (1)	М	4	138 h	6		
In order to complete the module, y	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			•		
Compulsory Attendance						2.		
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			X			
Coursework								
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 mi	in), alternatively	y oral exam (3	0 min)			
Qualification Goals, learning outco	me, compe	tences						
 have developed an awareness interdisciplinary field. Contents Physical basics and terms (con currents). Electrode materials, electrolyt spectroelectrochemistry, Marce Corrosion, electrochemical mil Production of basic inorganic of Cathode reactions (mediated se Anode reactions (couplings, flue Natural product synthesis Technical electroorganic synth Electrochemical surface treatm Electropolymerisation, conduct 	ductivity in i e science, m cus theory ling and ma chemicals cystems, dire corination, n esis nent	onic systems; poter ediators, separator chining; electroplati ect methods, techni- nodern concepts)	ntials and struct s and cell geom ing/metal depos	etries; cyclic ve	boundaries; pc			
Ion exchangers								
Bioelectrochemistry, electroer								
Compulsory entrance requirement								
Recommended participation requi and/or individual courses of the m		or the module						
Language(s) of instruction and exa	mination		German or Eng	lish				
Weight of the module grade in the	overall grad	de	9/66 or 0/66; a	is elective mod	dule: not grade	d		
Frequency of module offer			Only in the sun	nmer term				
Reasons for compulsory attendance	e							
Person responsible for the module			N.N.					
Transferability of the module to ot	her degree	programs	Master of Scier	nce Biomedica	l Chemistry			
Other								

IVIC	odule 6.3	6.3 Che	emistry of Natur	al Products		[Modul-K	ennnummer]		
Ma	ndatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisat	tion "Preparitiv	e Chemistry"	or elective			
	ditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18		<u> </u>					
-	dule duration cording to course plan)	1 Semest	er						
	Courses/ Learning formats Type Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term) Mandatory/ elective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoin								
	ecture "Chemistry of Natural ducts"	L	2 (1)	Μ	2	69 h	3		
b) S	supporting exercise to a)	E	E 2(1) M 1 34,5 h 1,5						
c) S	eminar "Retrosynthesis"	S	2 (1)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5		
ln o	order to complete the module, yo	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:					
Con	npulsory Attendance								
Acti	ive participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			0			
Cou	ırsework								
Mo	dule examination	Usually w b) and c)	ritten exam (120 mi	n), alternatively	y oral exam (3	0 min) on the co	ontents of a),		
Qua	alification Goals, learning outcom	ne, compet	tences						
sub • •	stances covered. The students are reproduce in-depth specialised I methods from these fields and o to independently work out and to establish connections and lini subject and with related subject to transfer the contents of the le to identify problems in the deve independently work out possible them to critically question and evalua	knowledge classify the deepen co ks between c areas. ecture to u clopment o e solutions	from the field of na m with regard to th ntents from the field n topics and content inknown tasks. If synthesis strategies by linking the acqu	eir significance d of natural pro ts from the field es and in the ans ired knowledge	ducts chemist I of natural pro swering of cor	ry. oducts chemisti nplex questions	ry within the		
Con	itents								
a)	 Organic Chemistry 5: Class synthesis. Amino acids, peptides and Terpenes and steroids Lipids and eicosanoids Polyketides carbohydrates Biogenic amines and alkal nitrogenous cofactors of p synthesis and biosynthesi 	d proteins, loids proteins	peptide synthesis		des and nucle	ic acids, nucleic	acid		
b) • c) •	consolidation of the lecture mat Methods of organic synthesis ar	terial and a	pplications in trans	fer exercises					
Con	npulsory entrance requirements								
	ommended participation require		or the module						
	guage(s) of instruction and exam			German or Eng	lish				
We	/eight of the module grade in the overall grade 9/66 or 0/66; as elective module: not graded								

Reasons for compulsory attendance	
Person responsible for the module	UnivProf. Dr. Till Opatz
Transferability of the module to other degree programs	Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry
Other	Recommended Literature: • Nuhn: Naturstoffchemie • Habermehl/Hammann/Krebs/Ternes: Naturstoffchemie

<text>

Module 6.4	6.4 Inte	egrated Analytic	al-Preparativ	ve Lab Cour	se	[Modul-K	ennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ory in the specialisat	tion "Preparativ	ve Chemistry"	or elec	tive	
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self	Study	Creditpoints
a) Lecture "Analytical Methods" L 1 or 2 (1 or 2) M 1 34,5 h 1,5							
b) Analytical Preparative Lab Course	APr	1 or 2 (1 or 2)	М	9	40	,5 h	4,5
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance	APr					X	
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3					
Coursework		-					
Module examination					Ċ		
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e. compet	tences					
 research using common analytical profile The students are able to: work independently on research the results of their work by analy work out and plan their experim debate with their supervisors the them, work out solutions when dealing assess the safety aspects of cher develop their English language sl work responsibly in a team and t analyse and correct experimenta assess and optimise the results of Contents Preparation of 2-4 research-related p e.g. from current chemical journals or with the analytical methods presente Depending on the preparation, labelli 	-related to related to related meth- ents and in e performa- with scien- nicals and kills through to handle have no handle have to handle have reparation reparation of experime reparation	opics in preparative mods. mplement them ind ance of the experim ntific problems and ta gh English-language hazardous substance ased on theoretical ents and measurem as of 1-4 steps in size Syntheses. The obta ock lecture, among	organic chemis ependently, ients and the ar combine practic ke appropriate literature and s es, knowledge thro nents. e, 6-8 steps in tr ined pure subst others, and the	aalytical techni ce and theory, action, supervisors, ough technical otal. The prepa ances or subst	iques ut l literati aration tance m	sed and ure, instruct nixtures	to correct ions are taken are analysed
Compulsory entrance requirements							
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod		or the module	Module "Practi	ical Course on	Molecu	ular Synt	hesis"
Language(s) of instruction and exami	ination		German or Eng	lish			
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall grad	de	Not graded				
Frequency of module offer			Every term				
Reasons for compulsory attendance			According to H	ochSchG § 26	Para. 2	(7), Prac	ctical Course
Person responsible for the module			apl. Prof. Dr. H	einer Detert			
Transferability of the module to othe	er degree	programs	Master of Scier	nce Biomedica	l Chem	istry	
Other			Recommended • Organic Sy	Literature: ntheses, Orga	inic Rea	actions, I	Houben-Weyl

Мос	dule 6.5	6.5 Pra	ctical Course on	Molecular S	ynthesis	[Modul-I	Kennnummer]			
Mandatory or elective Module		Mandatory in the specialisation "Preparative Chemistry" or elective								
Cred	itpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 180 h								
	ule duration ording to course plan)	1 Semester								
	Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints			
a) Pra Synth	actical Course on Molecular nesis	APr	1 o. 2 (1 o. 2)	М	12	54 h	6			
In or	der to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:						
Com	pulsory Attendance	APr								
Activ	e participation	According to § 5 para. 3								
Cour	sework									
Mod	ule examination									
	ification Goals, learning outcom	e. compet	ences							
• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	esearch. The students are able to: work independently on research-related topics in preparative organic chemistry, develop their preparative skills independently analyse the results of independent literature research. extend their methodological knowledge by implementing new apparatus and analytical procedures, work out and plan their experiments and to implement them independently, debate with their supervisors how to carry out the experiments and to correct them, work out solutions when dealing with scientific problems, assess the safety aspects of chemicals and experiments and take appropriate action, develop their English language skills through English-language literature and supervisors, plan tasks together in a team and to carry out preliminary work, work responsibly in a team and to handle hazardous substances, analyse and correct the experimental results on the basis of theoretical knowledge through technical literature, assess and optimise the results of the experiments. ontents reparation of 3-4 research-related preparations of 2-5 steps, 8-12 steps in total. The preparation instructions are taken e.g. rom current chemical journals or Organic Synthesis.									
Com	pulsory entrance requirements									
	mmended participation require or individual courses of the mod		or the module							
Language(s) of instruction and examination				German or English						
Weig	ht of the module grade in the o	verall grad	le	Not graded						
Frequ	uency of module offer			Every term						
Reasons for compulsory attendance					According to HochSchG § 26 Para. 2 (7), Practical Course					
Perso	on responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr. Till Opatz						
Trans	sferability of the module to oth	er degree programs		Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry						
Othe	r			 Recommended Literature: Gilchrist: Heterocyclenchemie, Joule/Mills: Heterocyclic Chemistry, Brückner: Reaktionsmechanismen Organic Synthesis, Organic Reactions, How Weyl 			1			

Specialisation 7 "Theoretical Chemistry and Computer Chemistry"

	7.1 Pri	nciples of Quant	um Chemist	ry	[Modul-k	(ennnummer]		
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato elective	ry in the specialisa	tion "Theoretic	al Chemistry a	nd Computer (Chemistry" or		
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h						
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semester							
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints		
a) Lecture "Principles of Quantum Chemistry"	L	1 (2)	м	3	103,5 h	4,5		
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	1 (2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5		
In order to complete the module, y	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:					
Compulsory Attendance								
Active participation	According to § 5 para. 3							
Coursework	ework							
Module examination	in), alternativel	y oral exam (3) min)					
Qualification Goals, learning outcor	ne, compe	ences						
in the context of quantum chemistry how the equations are solved and an Contents	e able to d	esign a correspondi			onding equation	ns. They learn		
 Molecular orbitals and multi-el Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Rc Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the 	r solving the oothaan-Ha performan	d derivation of the o e HF equations II equations ce of corresponding		equations)				
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Ro 	r solving the oothaan-Ha performan e framewor	d derivation of the o e HF equations II equations ce of corresponding		equations)				
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Ro Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the 	r solving the oothaan-Ha performan e framewor ement(s) fo	d derivation of the o e HF equations II equations te of corresponding k of HF theory		equations)				
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Rc Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requirements 	r solving the pothaan-Ha performan e framewor ement(s) fo pdule	d derivation of the o e HF equations II equations te of corresponding k of HF theory						
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Rc Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requir and/or individual courses of the model 	r solving thi pothaan-Ha performan e framewor ement(s) fo odule nination	d derivation of the of e HF equations II equations te of corresponding k of HF theory or the module	calculations	lish	Jule: not grade			
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Rc Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requir and/or individual courses of the mod Language(s) of instruction and example 	r solving thi pothaan-Ha performan e framewor ement(s) fo odule nination	d derivation of the of e HF equations II equations te of corresponding k of HF theory or the module	calculations German or Eng	lish as elective moo	lule: not grade	d		
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Rc Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requir and/or individual courses of the mo Language(s) of instruction and exam 	r solving the pothaan-Ha performan e framewor ement(s) fo odule nination overall grad	d derivation of the of e HF equations II equations te of corresponding k of HF theory or the module	g calculations German or Eng 9/66 or 0/66; a	lish as elective moo	dule: not grade	d		
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Rc Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requir and/or individual courses of the mod Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer 	r solving the pothaan-Ha performan e framewor ement(s) fo odule nination overall grad	d derivation of the of e HF equations II equations te of corresponding k of HF theory or the module	g calculations German or Eng 9/66 or 0/66; a	lish as elective moo ater term	lule: not grade	d		
 Hartree-Fock theory (general ic Self-consistent field method for Basis set representation and Rc Implementation of HF-SCF and Molecular properties within the Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation requir and/or individual courses of the mc Language(s) of instruction and exam Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance 	r solving the pothaan-Ha performan e framewor ement(s) fo odule nination overall grad	d derivation of the of e HF equations II equations te of corresponding k of HF theory or the module	German or Eng 9/66 or 0/66; a Only in the wir	glish as elective moo ater term Jürgen Gauß		d		

Module 7.2	7.2 Contemporary Topics of Theoretical Chemistry [Modul-Kennnummer]						
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato elective	Mandatory in the specialisation "Theoretical Chemistry and Computer Chemistry" elective					
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	6 LP = 180 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints	
a) Lecture "Contemporary Topics of Theoretical Chemistry"	L	2 (1)	М	3	103,5 h	4,5	
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	2 (1)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5	
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance							
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			0		
Coursework							
Module examination	Usually written exam (120 min), alternatively oral exam (30 min)						
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	ne, compe	tences					
the field of TC. They have developed the theoretical Practice". Contents	foundatio	ns for the calculatio	ons required in t	he module "Co	omputational C	Chemistry in	
Advanced quantum chemicTheoretical description of r			d quantisation, e	electron correl	ation		
Compulsory entrance requirements							
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod		or the module					
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German or English				
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall gra	de	9/66 or 0/66; as elective module: not graded				
Frequency of module offer			Only in the summer term				
Reasons for compulsory attendance							
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Jürgen Gauß			
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs	Master of Scier	nce Biomedica	l Chemistry		
Other							

Module 7.3	7.3 Pra	7.3 Practical Computational Chemistry [Modul-Kennnum]					
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato elective	ory in the specialisa	tion "Theoretic	al Chemistry a	nd Computer (Chemistry" or	
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints	
a) Practical Course Computer Chemistry	APr	2 (1)	М	3	103,5 h	4,5	
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	2 (1)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5	
In order to complete the module,	you have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance	APr, S						
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			0		
Coursework							
Module examination							
They are familiar with the nec field of theoretical chemistry. Contents Carrying out 2-4 exemplary experin the fields of AC, OC, PC, KC and/or	They can ev nents in whi	aluate and interpre	t the data obtain are investigated	ned. from a combir	nation of exper		
Compulsory entrance requirement	s						
Recommended participation requi and/or individual courses of the m	Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module						
		or the module	Modules "Cont and "Principles			n Chemistry"	
Language(s) of instruction and exa		or the module		of Theoretical		n Chemistry"	
Language(s) of instruction and exa Weight of the module grade in the	mination		and "Principles	of Theoretical		n Chemistry"	
	mination		and "Principles German or Eng	of Theoretical	Chemistry"		
Weight of the module grade in the	mination overall gra		and "Principles German or Eng Not graded Only in the sun According to H Practical cours § 5 Para. 5: Dis	of Theoretical lish nmer term in t ochSchG § 26 l e accompanyir cussion of the he practical co	Chemistry" he semester by Para. 2 (7), Pra og upper semin tasks to be car urse with the b	reak ctical course; ar according to ried out or help of licensed	
Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer	mination overall gra		and "Principles German or Eng Not graded Only in the sun According to H Practical cours § 5 Para. 5: Dis carried out in t	of Theoretical lish nmer term in t ochSchG § 26 l e accompanyir cussion of the he practical co n computers w	Chemistry" he semester by Para. 2 (7), Pra og upper semin tasks to be car urse with the b	reak ctical course; ar according to ried out or help of licensed	
Weight of the module grade in the Frequency of module offer Reasons for compulsory attendance	mination overall gra	de	and "Principles German or Eng Not graded Only in the sun According to H Practical cours § 5 Para. 5: Dis carried out in t programmes o	of Theoretical lish nmer term in t ochSchG § 26 l e accompanyir cussion of the he practical co n computers w Jürgen Gauß	Chemistry" he semester by Para. 2 (7), Pra ng upper semin tasks to be car urse with the l vithin the work	reak ctical course; ar according to ried out or help of licensed	

Creditpoints (LP) and workload	Mandato elective	ory in the specialisa	tion "Theoretic	al Chemistry a	nd Computer ("hemistry" or		
Module duration		Mandatory in the specialisation "Theoretical Chemistry and Computer Chemistry elective						
	6 LP = 18	5 LP = 180 h						
	1 Semest	er						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints		
a) Practical Course "Programming in Quantum Chemistry"	Apr	1 (2)	М	3	103,5 h	4,5		
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 (2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5		
In order to complete the module, you	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:					
Compulsory Attendance	Apr <i>,</i> S							
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			6			
Coursework								
Module examination	e examination							
Qualification Goals, learning outcome	e, compe	tences						
 Contents Basics of programming Planning and conception of a 	a comput	er program	0					
 Implementation of quantum 			puter programn	ne				
Compulsory entrance requirements			Module "Principles of Quantum Chemistry"					
Recommended participation requirer and/or individual courses of the mod		or the module						
Language(s) of instruction and exami	nation		German or English					
Weight of the module grade in the ov	verall grad	de	Not graded					
Frequency of module offer			Only in the winter term in the semester break					
Reasons for compulsory attendance			According to HochSchG § 26 Para. 2 (7), Practical course; Practical course accompanying upper seminar according t § 5 Para. 5: Discussion of the tasks to be carried out or carried out in the practical course with the help of license programmes on computers within the working group.					
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Jürgen Gauß				
Transferability of the module to othe	r degree	programs	Master of Scier	nce Biomedica	Chemistry			
Other			Block practical	course				

Elective Modules

Module 32	Elective	Elective Module 32 Inorganic Solid State Chemistry [Modul-Kennnummer]						
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective							
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h						
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term Mandatory/ elective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoin (Summer term) Contact Self Study Creditpoint						
a) Lecture "Solid State Chemistry"	L	L 1 or 3 (2) M 3 103,5 h 4,5						
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 or 3 (2)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5		
In order to complete the module, yo	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:					
Compulsory Attendance								
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3						
Coursework	Written e	laboration of the se	minar presenta	tion	U			
Module examination	Oral exan	n (30 min) on the co	ntents of a) and	ib)				
Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences The students are able to apply concepts and principles of inorganic solid state chemistry in a structured manner have the ability to transfer chemical bonding concepts to structure types can critically evaluate the relationship between structure types and material classes in terms of reactivities and properties can correlate electronic band structures and phononic dispersions with material properties and are able to formulate and discuss applicability considerations Contents The courses cover the following topics on inorganic solid state chemistry: Introduction to crystallographic basics Structural systematics of element and compound classes Reactivity of solids and defects (from synthesis to catalytic activity of surfaces) Description of phonons and electrons in k-space Band structures - crystal orbitals, Peierls transitions and charge density waves, Mott-Hubbard model correlated systems (magnetism) Contents of the seminar: (i) Discussion of technically relevant material properties; (ii) Introduction to solid state chemical analysis methods and basic data evaluation. 						o formulate		
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module						
Language(s) of instruction and exam	nination		German or Eng	lish				
Weight of the module grade in the o	overall grad	de	Not graded					
Frequency of module offer			Only in the win	ter term				
Reasons for compulsory attendance								
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Angela Möller				
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs		-				
Other Selected scientific literature (mainly publications)								

Module 33	Elective	Elective Module 33 Bioinorganic Chemistry [Modul-Kennnummer]					
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective				<u> </u>		
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Type Regular term when starting in Mandatory/ Contact Winter term elective Time (SWH) (Summer term)					
a) Lecture "Bioinorganic Chemistry"	L	2 (1 o. 3)	М	3	103 <i>,</i> 5 h	4,5	
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	2 (1 o. 3)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5	
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			•	
Compulsory Attendance	S					2.	
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			X		
Coursework							
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternativel	y oral exam (3	0 min) on the o	contents of a)	
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	ne, compe	tences					
 can transfer the learned content can establish connections and li have gained an understanding of Contents Bioinorganic chemistry is a cross-sect The lecture serves to identify the spe Biological processes such as photosyst Selected examples of metalloprotein	nks betwee f the signif cional disci cific roles nthesis or	en topics and conte ficance of metal ion pline of biochemist of certain metal ion cellular respiration	s in living natur ry and coordina s in chemical-bi are discussed.	e. tion chemistry ochemical pro	r. Icesses.	-	
in more detail as well as electron tran	nsfer prote	ins or metalloprote	ins for substrat	e binding or co	onversion.		
Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module					
Language(s) of instruction and exam			German or Eng	dish			
Weight of the module grade in the o		le	German or English Not graded				
Frequency of module offer	Verun Brut		Only in the sun	omer term			
Reasons for compulsory attendance			Upper seminar objectives are	according to s based on direc dition to pract ning objective	t interaction b ical profession s are literature	etween nal competence,	
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Eva Rentschle	r		
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs	Master of Scier	nce Biomedica	l Chemistry		
Other							

Module 35	Elective	Elective Module 35 Macromolecular Chemistry [Modul-Kennnummer]					
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective						
, Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	6 LP = 180 h					
Module duration	1 Semest	er					
(according to course plan)	I Semest						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term Mandatory/ Contact Type When starting in Mandatory/ Contact Winter term elective Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoint (Summer term) Elective Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoint					Creditpoints
a) Lecture Part 1: "Synthesis and use of polymers". Part 2: "Physical Chemistry of Polymers".	L	L 1 - 3 (1 - 3) M 3 103,5 h 4,5					4,5
b) Supporting exercise to a)	E	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	1	34,5	h	1,5
In order to complete the module, y	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance					\mathbf{A}		
Active participation	b) Accord	ing to § 5 para. 3 (u	sually exercise a	assignments)			
Coursework							
Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	/ oral exam (30	0 min)		
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	ne, compe	tences					
 solution as well as in the solid state The students are able to: reproduce basic physical propeto to other material classes, espectore acquire the basics of polymer contribution critically evaluate polymerisation respective limitations concerning get to know basic characterisate conceptually understand and q thermodynamically describe m 	rties and m cially to low hemistry, to on methods ng polydisp ion method uantitative	-molecular compou ypes of polymerisat s, both with regard t ersity, Is and to evaluate th y discuss the struct	nds. ion, chain and s to the achievabl hem with regard ure and dynami	tep growth, e molecular w d to their suita	eights an bility for	nd with specifi	regard to the
Contents							
 Part 1: General basics: tasks of polymer science, polymer structures, nomenclature. Polymer synthesis: Polycondensation (step growth), Carothers equation, polymerisations with chain growth, Radical and ionic methods of polymer synthesis, kinetics, chain transfer, copolymerisation, catalytic polymerisation, polyinsertion Polymerisation, polyinsertion, catalysts (initiators). Polymerisation in heterophase (emulsion, dispersion, suspension). Polymer modification: cellulose, rubber, polymer analogue reactions. Controlled and living polymerisation processes, ring opening reactions, solid phase synthesis. Part 2: Polymer structure: block copolymers, conformation of macromolecules, errant statistics, RIS model, ideal and real chain statistics, entropy elasticity, Flory exponent and scale laws. Molecular characterisation of polymers in solution: colligative methods, gel permeation chromatography, mass spectrometry, static light scattering. Polymer dynamics: Rouse and Zimm model. 							
Polymer thermodynamics: Flory-Hu		y, phase diagrams.					
Compulsory entrance requirements							
Recommended participation requir and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module					
Language(s) of instruction and exar	nination		English				
Weight of the module grade in the	overall grad	de	Not graded				
Frequency of module offer			Every term				

Person responsible for the module	Prof. Dr. Andreas Walther
Transferability of the module to other degree programs	Bachelor of Science Biomedical Chemistry, Bachelor of Science Chemistry, Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry
Other	 Recommended Literature: Tieke – Makromolekulare Chemie. Eine Einführung (Wiley). Koltzenburg, Maskos, Nuyken – Polymere: Synthese, Eigenschaften und Anwendungen (Springer) Lechner, Gehrke, Nordmeier – Makromoleku Chemie (Springer) Seiffert – Physical Chemistry of Polymers: A Conceptual Introduction (DeGruyter)
hormation	

Module 36	Elective Module 36 Practical Course [Modul-Kennnummer Macromolecular Chemistry [Modul-Kennnummer					Kennnummer]
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective					
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h				
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter				
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term Mandatory/ Contact Type Winter term elective Time (SWH) Self Study Creation (Summer term) Contact Self Study Creation Creation Creation				
a) Practical Course Advanced Macromolecular Chemistry 1	APr	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	м	6	117 h	6
In order to complete the module, ye	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:			
Compulsory Attendance	APr					
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3				
Coursework					0	
Module examination						
Qualification Goals, learning outcor	ne, compe	tences				
 The students are able to: acquire the basics of polymer cl deal effectively with their time defined time window, analyse and evaluate the currer analyse and evaluate the currer realise demanding experiments Contents Practical experiments are selected fr Radical polymerisation, polycondens networks. Furthermore, practical experiments solution), determination of thermal	and resour Int literature in a parall rom the fol sation, livin on typical p	ces by planning wor e from a scientific plan el manner within de lowing areas: Exper g/controlled polymo physical properties o	rk processes ind oint of view in p fined time fram iments on polyr erisation, copol of polymers (sol	ner synthesis (ymerisation, p	step growth, column columns and co	eriments. hain growth): in heterophase,
Compulsory entrance requirements			Module "Macr	-	-	
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo	ement(s) fo	or the module			, ,	
Language(s) of instruction and exan	nination		German or Eng	glish		
Weight of the module grade in the	overall grad	de	Not graded			
Frequency of module offer			Every term			
Reasons for compulsory attendance	2		According to H	ochSchG § 26	Para. 2 (7), Pra	ctical course
Person responsible for the module			Prof. Dr. Andre	eas Walther		
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs	Bachelor of Sci	ence Chemistr	γ	
Other						

Module 37	Elective Module 37 Biomolecules, Biocatalysis and [Modul-Kennnummer] Signal Transfer							
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective							
Creditpoints (LP) and workload								
Module duration								
(according to course plan)	1 Semest	er						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term Mandatory/ elective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Creditp						
a) Lecture "Biomolecules, Biocatalysis and Signal Transfer	L	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	2	69 h	3		
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	2	69 h	3		
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:					
Compulsory Attendance								
Active participation	According	to § 5 para. 3			0			
Coursework								
Module examination	Usually w and b)	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (3	0 min) on the c	ontents of a)		
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	ne, compet	ences						
 biology use the subject-specific termino show connections and difference work out and present a (given) b discuss biochemical topics appro Contents Lecture and seminar include the folloc Principles of biochemistry Biomolecules Amino acids and proteins Enzymes: concepts, kinetics, reg Nucleic acids and the flow of ge Replication, recombination and Tools of genetic research Control of gene expression Protein biosynthesis Lipids and cell membranes Membrane transport Principles of signal transduction 	es betwee biochemica opriately. wing topic sulation netic inform repair of D	n biochemical proce Il topic independen s: mation						
Compulsory entrance requirements								
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module						
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German					
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall grad	le	Not graded					
Frequency of module offer			Every term					
Reasons for compulsory attendance								
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Dirk Schneide	r			
Transferability of the module to oth	er degree	programs	Bachelor of Sci	ence Biomedio	cal Chemistry, E of Science Mole			
Other								

Module 38	Elective Module 38 Metabolic Biochemistry [Modul-Kennnummer]										
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective				÷						
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h									
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter									
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints					
a) Lecture "Metabolic Biochemistry"	L	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	2	69 h	3					
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	2	69 h	3					
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:								
Compulsory Attendance					X						
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3			5						
Coursework		-									
Module examination	Usually w and b)	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	/ oral exam (3	0 min) on the c	ontents of a)					
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compe	tences									
 to show correlations and different to work out and present a (given Contents Lecture and seminar include the follo Concepts and basic patterns of n Carbohydrate metabolism Citrate cycle Oxidative phosphorylation Photosynthesis Lipid and fat metabolism Protein turnover and amino acid Nucleotide metabolism Biosynthetic pathways of import Coordination and integration of) biochem wing topio netabolisr metaboli	sm blecules									
Compulsory entrance requirements	metabolis										
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mod		or the module									
Language(s) of instruction and exami	ination		German or Eng	lish							
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall gra	de	Not graded								
Frequency of module offer	-		Every term								
Reasons for compulsory attendance			-								
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Dirk Schneide	r						

Mandatory or elective Module Creditpoints (LP) and workload Elective 6 LP = 180 h Module duration (according to course plan) 1 Semester Courses/ Learning formats Type Regular term wink starting in wink starting in Winker term Mandatory/ elective Contact Time (SWH Self Study Creditpoints a) Lecture , Molecular and Cellular isochemistry" L 2 (1 o. 3) M 4 138 h 6 in order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements: Contact Compulsory Attendance According to § 5 para. 3 According to § 5 para. 3 Coursework Coursework Usually written exam (120 min), alternatively oral exam (30 min) Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences The students are able to explain and evaluate principies of gene regulation and genetic engineering, develop their own ork account in their own work Assign and explain the principies of signal transduction. Is understand regroduce work on this and take this into account in their own work Out or itcillar yeaking and explain the principies of signal transduction. Is understand reproduce work of upionemical, cellular biochemistry correctly to ortically evaluate the field and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes In to deter own work Is understand net produce vorted in pionemenical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well	Module 39	Elective Module 39 Molecular and Cellular [Modul-Kennnummer] Biochemistry [Modul-Kennnummer]						
Creditpoints (LP) and workload 6 LP = 180 h Module duration (according to course plan) 1 Semester Cauries/ Learning formats Type Regular term (Summer term) Madatory/ clective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoints a) Lecture , Molecular and Cellular lio ochemistry" L 2 (1 o. 3) M 4 138 h 6 a) Lecture , Molecular and Cellular lio ochemistry" L 2 (1 o. 3) M 4 138 h 6 In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements: Compulsory Attendance According to § 5 para. 3 Coursework	Mandatory or elective Module	+						
Module duration (according to course plan) 1 Semester Courses/ Learning formats Type Regular term when strating in Winter term Mandatory/ elective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoints a) Lecture , Molecular and Cellular Biochemistry L 2 (1 o. 3) M 4 138 h 6 in order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements: Compulsory Attendance According to § 5 para.		-	0 h					
Courses/ Learning formats Type wime stating in Winter term (summer term) Contact elective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoints a) Lecture _Molecular and Cellular Biochemistry" L 2 (1 o. 3) M 4 138 h 6 In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements: Conservery	Module duration (according to course plan)		1 Semester					
Biochemistry" L Z (1 03) M 4 138 n 9 In order to complete the module, you have to fulfil the following requirements: Compulsory Attendance Coursework C	-	Туре	Type when starting in Winter term Mandatory/ elective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Creditpoin					
Compulsory Attendance According to § 5 para. 3 Coursework Module examination Usually written exam (120 min), alternatively oral exam (30 min) Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences The students are able to explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering experiments explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering experiments evaluate the opportunities and risks of genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work A assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes to use relevant technical terms of cellular biochemistry correctly to critically evaluate the factual knowledge covered in biochemical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well as the primary literature published in international journals Contents Contents Mechanisms of cellular signal transduction, signaling pathways, receptors, genome Transcriptional regulation, epigenetics, istem cells Gene transfer in cells and organisms, plasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems Innate and adaptive immunity, heemätopobesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors, B- and T-cell receptors, cytokine, receptors, splaces, phages, phages, phages, phages, phages, phages, phages, phages, phages, phagex, phages, phages, phages, phages, phages, phagex, phages, phages	a) Lecture "Molecular and Cellular Biochemistry"	L 2 (1 o. 3) M 4 138 h 6						
Active participation According to § 5 para. 3 Coursework Usually written exam (120 min), alternatively oral exam (30 min) Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences Image: Competences The students are able to reproduce essential contents of cellular biochemistry, molecular biology and related fields evaluate the opportunities and risks of gene regulation and genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work Assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. Its reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes It to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes Its were reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes It to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes Its were reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes It to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes Its were reproduce biology textbooks as well as the primary literature published in international journals Contents Iterature published in international journals Iterature published in international splate and processes, second massing, plasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems Rota tardies, rinells and organisms, plasmids, phages, transfection methods; expr	In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Coursework Module examination Usually written exam (120 min), alternatively oral exam (30 min) Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences The students are able to reproduce essential contents of cellular biochemistry, molecular biology and related fields explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering experiments evaluate the opportunities and risks of genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work Assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes to use relevant technical terms of cellular biochemistry correctly to critically evaluate the factual knowledge covered in biochemical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well as the primary literature published in international journals Contents Contents Contents Contents Franscriptional regulation, epigenetics, stem cells Gene transfer in cells and organisms, plasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems RNA structures, ribozyme, splicedgome, RNAses, riboswitches Innate and adaptive immulty, haematopiesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors, B- and T-cell receptors, cytokines, immunoglobulins, MHC, monoclonal antibodies, autoimmunity Receptors, membrane domains, caveolae, ligand binding, G protein coupled receptors (GPCR), arrestins GPCR-associated disease, pheterottimeric G proteins, signal sliencing, adenylate cyclases, phospholipases Second messengers (cAMP, GAMP, GAP, NO, Calmoidulin, CAM kinases Receptor tyceshe kinases, growth factors, cytokine receptors, Toll-like receptors] Mucleolar receptors (steroid receptors, cytokine receptors, Toll-like preceptors] Membrane transport, signal sequences, translocation to organelles, protein sorting Protein kinase families, PAA, PAC, calmoidulin, CAM kinases Cell-cell, cell-matrix connections, extracellular matrix, cell adhesion Cell cycle and apoptosis; phagocy, join channels Computed to modifications	Compulsory Attendance							
Module examination Usually written exam (120 min), alternatively oral exam (30 min) Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences The students are able to The students are able to reproduce essential contents of cellular biochemistry, molecular biology and related fields explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work Assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes to user elevant technical terms of cellular biochemistry correctly to critically evaluate the factual knowledge covered in biochemical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well as the primary literature published in international jourgals Contents Mechanisms of cellular signal transduction, signalling pathways, receptors, genome Transcriptional regulation, epigenetics, stem cells Gene transfer in cells and organisms, plasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems Innate and adaptive immunity, haematopoiesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors, (GPCR), arrestins GPCR-associated disease, heterotrimeric G proteins, signal silencing, adenylate cyclases, phospholipases Second messengers (AMP, CGMP, Ca2+, NO, inositol phosphates), guanyl/l cyclases, PI3X/Akt pathway Protein kinase families, PKA, PKC, clamodulin, CAM kinases Receptory twosing kinases, regulated proteolysis, sceretases, No	Active participation	According	to § 5 para. 3					
Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences The students are able to • reproduce essential contents of cellular biochemistry, molecular biology and related fields • explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering experiments • evaluate the opportunities and risks of genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work • Assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the factual knowledge covered in biochemical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well as the principles of cellular signal transduction, signalling pathways, receptors, genome • Transcriptional regulation, epigenetics, Stern cells • Gene transfer in cells and organisms, Dasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems • Innate and adaptive immunity, haematopoiesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors (GPCR), arrestins • GPCR-associated disease; Netero	Coursework		-			0		
Qualification Goals, learning outcome, competences The students are able to • reproduce essential contents of cellular biochemistry, molecular biology and related fields • explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering experiments • evaluate the opportunities and risks of genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work • Assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes • to understand and reproduce the factual knowledge covered in biochemical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well as the principles of cellular signal transduction, signalling pathways, receptors, genome • Transcriptional regulation, epigenetics, Stern cells • Gene transfer in cells and organisms, Dasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems • Innate and adaptive immunity, haematopoiesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors (GPCR), arrestins • GPCR-associated disease; Netero	Module examination	Usually w	ritten exam (120 mi	in), alternativel	y oral exam (3)	0 min)		
The students are able to reproduce essential contents of cellular biochemistry, molecular biology and related fields explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering experiments evaluate the opportunities and risks of genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work Assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes to use relevant technical terms of cellular biochemistry correctly to critically evaluate the factual knowledge covered in biochemical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well as the primary literature published in international journals Contents Contents Contents RNA structures, ribozyme, spliceosome, RNAses, riboswitches Innate and adaptive immunity, haematopoiesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors, B - and T-cell receptors, cytökines, immunoglobulins, MHC, monoclonal antibodies, autoimmunity Receptors, membrane domains, caveolae, ligand binding, G protein coupled receptors (GPCR), arrestins GPCR-associated diseases, heterotrimeric G proteins, signal silencing, adenylate cyclases, phospholipases S Second messengers (cAMP, CGMP, CA2+, NO, inositol phosphates), guanylit cyclases, PI3K/Akt pathway P Protein kinase families, PKA, PKC, calmodulin, CAM kinases Receptor tyrosine kinases, regulated proteolysis, sceretases, Notch signalling pathway, SREBP Nucleolar receptors (steroid receptors, cytokine receptors, TGF?-Smad, Jak-STAT pathway P Protein kinases regulated proteolysis, sceretory pathway, horeine processing Cytoskeleton (microtubules, actin, intermediate filaments), dynamics Collecell, cell-natrix connections, extracellular matrix, cell adhesion Cell ccell cole consections, extracellular matrix, cell adhesion Cell-cell, cell-matrix connections, extracellular matrix, cell adhesion Cell-cell cell contents sons, exercitory pathway, horandes Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation r		<u>l</u>				· ·		
Transcriptional regulation, epigenetics, stem cells Gene transfer in cells and organisms, plasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems RNA structures, ribozyme, spliceosome, RNAses, riboswitches Innate and adaptive immunity, haematopoiesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors, B- and T-cell receptors, cytokines, immunoglobulins, MHC, monoclonal antibodies, autoimmunity Receptors, membrane domains, caveolae, ligand binding, G protein coupled receptors (GPCR), arrestins GPCR-associated diseases, heterotrimeric G proteins, signal silencing, adenylate cyclases, phospholipases Second messengers (cAMP, CGMP, Ca2+, NO, inositol phosphates), guanylyl cyclases, PI3K/Akt pathway Protein kinase families, PKA, PKC, calmodulin, CaM kinases Receptor tyrosine kinases, growth factors, cytokine receptors, TGF?-Smad, Jak-STAT pathway Ras family, MAP kinases, regulated proteolysis, secretases, Notch signalling pathway, SREBP Nucleolar receptors (steroid receptors, retinoid X receptors, Toll-like receptors) Membrane transport, signal sequences, translocation to organelles, protein sorting Protein modifications, unfolded protein response, secretory pathway, hormone processing Cytoskeleton (microtubules, actin, intermediate filaments), dynamics Cell cycle and apoptosis: cyclins, CDKs, IAPs, Bcl proteins, caspases, apoptosome, TNF, FasR Neuronal signal transduction: basics in electrophysiology, ion channels Compulsory entran	 explain and evaluate principles of gene regulation and genetic engineering experiments evaluate the opportunities and risks of genetic engineering, develop their own point of view on this and take this into account in their own work Assign and explain the principles of signal transduction. to understand and reproduce the biochemical and cell biological basics of structure-giving processes to use relevant technical terms of cellular biochemistry correctly to critically evaluate the factual knowledge covered in biochemical, cellular and molecular biology textbooks as well as 							
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module Language(s) of instruction and examination Weight of the module grade in the overall grade Frequency of module offer Only in the summer term	 Gene transfer in cells and organ RNA structures, ribozyme, splice Innate and adaptive immunity, I B- and T-cell receptors, cytokine Receptors, membrane domains, GPCR-associated diseases, heter Second messengers (cAMP, cGN Protein kinase families, PKA, PKG Receptor tyrosine kinases, grow Ras family, MAP kinases, regular Nucleolar receptors (steroid rec Membrane transport, signal seq Protein modifications, unfolded Cytoskeleton (microtubules, act Cell-cell, cell-matrix connections Cell cycle and apoptosis: cyclins 	Transcriptional regulation, epigenetics, stem cells Gene transfer in cells and organisms, plasmids, phages, transfection methods; expression systems RNA structures, ribozyme, spliceosome, RNAses, riboswitches Innate and adaptive immunity, haematopoiesis, phagocytosis, Toll-like receptors, B- and T-cell receptors, cytokines, immunoglobulins, MHC, monoclonal antibodies, autoimmunity Receptors, membrane domains, caveolae, ligand binding, G protein coupled receptors (GPCR), arrestins GPCR-associated diseases, heterotrimeric G proteins, signal silencing, adenylate cyclases, phospholipases Second messengers (cAMP, Ca2+, NO, inositol phosphates), guanylyl cyclases, PI3K/Akt pathway Protein kinase families, PKA, PKC, calmodulin, CaM kinases Receptor tyrosine kinases, growth factors, cytokine receptors, TGF?-Smad, Jak-STAT pathway Ras family, MAP kinases, regulated proteolysis, secretases, Notch signalling pathway, SREBP Nucleolar receptors (steroid receptors, retinoid X receptors, Toll-like receptors) Membrane transport, signal sequences, translocation to organelles, protein sorting Protein modifications, unfolded protein response, secretory pathway, hormone processing Cytoskeleton (microtubules, actin, intermediate filaments), dynamics Cell-cell, cell-matrix connections, extracellular matrix, cell adhesion						
Recommended participation requirement(s) for the module and/or individual courses of the module Language(s) of instruction and examination Weight of the module grade in the overall grade Frequency of module offer Only in the summer term	Compulsory entrance requirements							
Weight of the module grade in the overall grade Not graded Frequency of module offer Only in the summer term	Recommended participation require		or the module					
Frequency of module offer Only in the summer term	Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German or Eng	lish			
	Weight of the module grade in the c	overall grad	le	Not graded				
Poscons for compulsory attendance	Frequency of module offer			Only in the sun	nmer term			
	Reasons for compulsory attendance							

Person responsible for the module	UnivProf. Dr. Dirk Schneider
Transferability of the module to other degree programs	Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry, Bachelor of Science Molecular Biotechnology
Other	

Information without evaluation

Module 40	Elective	e Module 40 Bio	chemical Me	ethods	[Modul-k	(ennnummer]	
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective						
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration	1 Samaci						
(according to course plan)	1 Semest	lei		1		1	
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term) Mandatory/ elective Contact Time (SWH) Self Study Credit					
a) Lecture "Methods of Biochemistry"	L	1 or 3 (2)	М	2	69 h	3	
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 or 3 (2)	М	2	69 h	3	
In order to complete the module, ye	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance							
Active participation	b) The stu	g to § 5 para. 3 Ident elaborates an ssion on the topic.	d presents a giv	en, current bio	ochemical topic	and engages	
Coursework							
Module examination	Usually w and b)	ritten exam (120 m	in), alternatively	y oral exam (30	0 min) on the c	ontents of a)	
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences					
 to assign suitable methods to questions from the fields of protein and membrane biochemistry. be able to analyse typical data of these methods. assess the results of bioanalytical experiments. to understand the limitations of the respective methods based on their physical principles. to assess the applicability of the methods to new questions. to critically assess the significance of the respective experiments in publications in international journals. independently acquire in-depth knowledge of current topics in biochemical analysis and related fields. analyse and evaluate scientific literature from a scientific point of view. independently prepare, present and defend a scientific paper on a (given) current biochemical-analytical topic. Contents Methods of protein expression Principles and methods of protein isolation and identification Immune techniques in biochemistry Spectroscopic methods in biochemistry Methods of protein structure analysis Protein dynamics Chemical modification of proteins Biochemistry and biophysics of lipid membranes Membrane proteins In vivo and in vitro studies of protein-protein and protein-lipid interactions 						opic.	
 Expression and protein character Compulsory entrance requirements 		VIVO					
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo	ement(s) fo	or the module	Elective Modul	e 38 "Metabo	lic Biochemistry	" "	
Language(s) of instruction and examination English							
Weight of the module grade in the o		de	Not graded				
Frequency of module offer	Secon Bra		Only in the win	ter term			
Reasons for compulsory attendance			enty in the Will				

Transferability of the module to other degree programs	Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry, Master of Science Moleculare Biotechnology
Other	

mormation without evantee

Module 41	Elective	e Module 41 Bio	chemical Wo	orking	[Modul-K	ennnummer]
	Technic	<mark>ques</mark>		_			
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective				<u> </u>		
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self S	Study	Creditpoints
a) Advanced Practical Course "Biochemical Working Techniques"	APr	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	7	76,	5 h	5
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	1	19,	5 h	
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance	Apr, S						
Active participation	According	to § 5 para. 3					
Coursework				5	0		
Module examination							
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compet	ences					
 deal experimentally with differe carry out biochemical and cell bi document the results of their ex agree on individual work steps, j reproduce and explain the theor Contents In the practical course, the following Nucleic acids: DNA, RNA Protein fractionation and analys enzymes Cell fractionation and lead enzym Carbohydrates: separation and a Lipids: extraction, fractionation a 	ological experiments plan them y on which contents a is mes analysis and analys	speriments largely i in an appropriate f together and imple n the experiments a re worked on experiments is	ndependently o orm and evalua ment them in a re based rimentally:	te them correc coordinated r	ctly nanner		
Compulsory entrance requirements Recommended participation require	ment(s) fo	or the module	Elective Module 37 "Biomolecules, Biocatalysis and Signal Transfer" or Elective Module 38 "Metabolic Biochemistry"				
and/or individual courses of the mod							
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German				
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall grad	le	Not graded				
Frequency of module offer			Every term				
Reasons for compulsory attendance	In accordance with HochSchG § 26 para. 2 (7), practical course; seminar accompanying practical course in accordance with § 5 para. 5: discussion of safety-relevant details of and discussion of practical course experiments.						
Person responsible for the module			apl. Prof. Dr. G	erald Gimpl			
Transferability of the module to oth	Bachelor of Science Biomedical Chemistry, Bachelor of Science Chemistry, Bachelor of Science Molecular Biotechnology						
Other							

Module 42	Elective Module 42 Practical Course in Molecular [Modul-Kennnummer] Biology and Biochemistry						
Mandatory or elective Module	Elective				<u> <u> </u></u>		
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	6 LP = 18	0 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	er					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study Creditpoin		
a) Practical Course in Molecular Biology and Biochemistry	APr	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	Μ	9	40,5 h 4,5		
b) Supporting Seminar to a)	S	1 - 3 (1 - 3)	М	1	34,5 h	1,5	
In order to complete the module, you	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance	APr					•	
Active participation	According	to § 5 para. 3					
Coursework					0		
Module examination							
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compet	ences					
 The students are able to, apply complex biochemical and r carry out experiments independe to work carefully and in a coordin interpret the results of their experiments independe apply effective time and resource apply effective time and resource work out and present a current t critically question and scientifica Contents a) Molecular biology: Production of bacteria. Generation of a bacterial strain s Heterologous protein expression Characterisation of the protein a 2D gel electrophoresis: Treatmer parameters (isoelectric point, siz Analysis of the phosphorylation p Staining techniques for protein g Purification of lysozyme: ion exclident of the enzyme 	ently and enated man eriments of emanage opic in bio lly discuss an expre- uitable fo in E. coli in d activity of cells e) for two pattern of els	on their own respon- ner. correctly and docum- ment. ochemistry and defe- presented seminar ssion plasmid, prod r protein expression and protein purifica / assay. with different stress -dimensional separ a stress protein by	nsibility using content them in an end it in a discuss lectures. Auction and characteristic decision and characteristic decision and characteristic decision of comple 2D gel electrop	appropriate for ssion in front of acterisation of ants, etc.), use x protein mixt horesis and W	orm. of the whole au f genetically mo of protein-spe ures. estern blot ana	odified ccific physical alysis	
 b) The student elaborates and preservation. The student analyses and discuss Compulsory entrance requirements 	-		·	other seminar	participants.		
Recommended participation require	ment(s) fo	or the module				ques	
and/or individual courses of the mod		a the module					
Language(s) of instruction and exami	nation		German or Eng	lish			
Weight of the module grade in the ov	verall grad	le	Not graded				
Frequency of module offer			Every term dur	ing semester b	oreak		
Reasons for compulsory attendance			According to H	ochSchG § 26	Para. 2 (7), Pra	ctical Course	
Person responsible for the module			UnivProf. Dr.	Dirk Schneider	r		

I ransferability of the module to other degree programs	Bachelor of Science Molecular Biotechnology, Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry
Other	Only during semester break

unformation without buarantee

Compulsory Modules

Module 43	43 Rese	earch Project			[Modul-k	(ennnummer]	
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandato	ry			<u>+</u>		
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	12 LP = 3	60 h					
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	1 Semester					
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints	
a) Practical Course "Research Paper"	Apr	3 (3)	М	22	99,0 h	11	
b) Supporting Seminar "Guidance for independent scientific work"	S	3 (3)	М	1	19,5 h	1	
In order to complete the module, yo	u have to	fulfil the following	requirements:				
Compulsory Attendance	Apr (acco	rding to the task an	d agreement wi	ith the supervi	isor)		
Active participation	According	g to § 5 para. 3, pres	entation on the	e research mod	dule (30 min)		
Coursework	Maintena	nce of a laboratory	notebook				
Module examination	Research	report)		
Qualification Goals, learning outcom	e, compet	tences					
experiments under supervision. They recorded reproducibly in a laboratory By working in a working group, the st Contents a) Participation in a current research b) Introduction to planning, execution in a report (protocol) and seminar lec	book and udents ex project in n and docu	interpreted in the pand their commun the chosen working	final report, tak ication and teau group involved	ing into accou mwork skills. I in the study p	nt current rese	arch literature.	
Compulsory entrance requirements			According to PO				
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mode th		or the module					
Language(s) of instruction and exam	ination		German or English				
Weight of the module grade in the o	verall grad	de	Not graded				
Frequency of module offer			Every term				
Reasons for compulsory attendance			According to HochSchG § 26 para. 2 (7), scientific (practical) research work/practical course (according to assignment and agreement with the supervisor).				
Person responsible for the module			All full-time lec	turers involve	d in the degree	programme	
Transferability of the module to other degree programs			Master of Scier	nce Biomedica	l Chemistry		
Other			The module takes place 6 weeks full time. Individual supervision; the number of internships offered in a participating working group may vary from semester to semester. External research work possible on application.				

Module 44	44 Master Thesis				[Modul-ł	[Modul-Kennnummer]		
Mandatory or elective Module	Mandatory							
Creditpoints (LP) and workload	30 LP = 9	00 h						
Module duration (according to course plan)	1 Semest	ter						
Courses/ Learning formats	Туре	Type (Summer term) Regular term when starting in Winter term (Summer term)	Mandatory/ elective	Contact Time (SWH)	Self Study	Creditpoints		
Master Thesis		4 (4)	м	6 months all day	900 h	30		
In order to complete the module, yo	ou have to	fulfil the following	requirements:	•	<u> </u>			
Compulsory Attendance	Master th	nesis (according to a	ssignment and	agreement wi	th the supervise	or)		
Active participation	According	g to § 5 Para. 3, pres	sentation on the	e Master's the	sis (30 min)			
Coursework	Maintena	nce of a laboratory	notebook					
Module examination	Master th	nesis			0			
Qualification Goals, learning outcon	ne, compe	tences						
answering questions on the topic as Contents Master's thesis: Composition of a sci introduction including objectives, ma to document further primary data. P	entific pap aterial & m	er on the topic, con ethods as well as re	sults, discussion	n, bibliography	; an appendix i			
Compulsory entrance requirements			According to § 15 para. 4					
Recommended participation require and/or individual courses of the mo		or the module						
Language(s) of instruction and exam	nination		German or Eng	lish				
Weight of the module grade in the o	overall grad	de	30/66					
Frequency of module offer			Every term					
Reasons for compulsory attendance			According to HochSchG § 26 Para. 2 (7), scientific (practical) research work/internship (according to assignment and agreement with the supervisor).					
Person responsible for the module			All full-time lecturers involved in the degree programme					
Transferability of the module to other degree programs			Master of Science Biomedical Chemistry					
Other			The module takes place full-time for 6 months. Individual supervision; the number of internships offered in a participating working group may vary from semester to semester. External Master's thesis possible on application.					

Remarks

Depending on the type of course, different conversion factors are used to calculate a certain number of ECTS.

In general:

1 ECTS corresponds to 30h total workload (time hours),

1 corresponds to 10.5h attendance time per semester (14 weeks à 0.75h)

Contact time (SWH)	1	2	3	4
Total attendance time	10,5h	21h	31,5h	42h

Lectures and/or Exercises

Lectures and	d/or Exercises
A factor of 1	.5 is applied, i.e. 2 SWH lectures or exercises correspond to 3 ECTS.
4,5 ECTS	3 (e.g. 2L+1E), 31,5h attendance time, 103.5h self-study, 135h total workload
6,0 ECTS	4 (e.g. 3L+1E), 42h attendance time, 138h self-study, 180h total workload
7,5 ECTS	5 (e.g. 3L+2E), 52,5h attendance time, 172,5h self-study, 225h total workload

Practical Courses

A factor of 0.50 or 0.75 or 1.00 is applied, depending on the extent of preparation and follow-up, e.g. with reports, ...

Factor 0,50	12, 126h attendance time, 54h self-study, 180h total workload
	e.g. 10 weeks of 12,6h
Factor 0,50	15, 157,5h attendance time, 67,5h self-study, 225h total workload
	e.g. 10 weeks of 15h
Factor 0,75	10, 105h attendance time, 120h self-study, 225h total workload
	e.g. 10 weeks of 10,5h
Factor 1,00	6, 63h attendance time, 117h self-study, 180h total workload
	e.g. 10 weeks of 6,3h
	Factor 0,50 Factor 0,75

Seminars

A factor of 1.0 or 1.5 is applied, depending on the amount of preparation and follow-up, e.g. with lectures, new learning material, ...

1,0 ECTS	Factor 1,0	1, 10,5h attendance time, 19,5h self-study, 30h total workload
2,0 ECTS	Factor 1,0	2, 21h attendance time, 39h self-study, 60h total workload
1,5 ECTS	Factor 1,5	1, 10,5h attendance time, 34,5h self-study, 45h total workload
3,0 ECTS	Factor 1,5	2, 21h attendance time, 69h self-study, 90h total workload

Abbreviations

۵h	bbreviation	Meaning	
		Biomedical Chemistry	
		For example	
e.٤ FC	-	European Credit Transfer System / Credit Point	
		International Union of Pure and Applied Chemistry	
		Hours per Semester Week	
S		Seminar	
E		Exercise	0
Ар	pr	Advanced Practical Course	
L		Lecture	×C
	nati	on	